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AGENCY PARTNERS WITH LOCAL PROVIDERS TO INCREASE DEPRESSION 
SCREENINGS AND ACCESS TO CARE FOR AGING PATIENTS
Local seniors now have access to depression screenings and additional care for physical and 
mental health through a $600,000 grant from the Health Resources and Services Administration 
(HRSA) Federal Office for Rural Health Policy. UPMC Bedford Memorial Hospital, Home 
Nursing Agency, Community Nursing, The Aging Institute and UPMC Senior Communities 
collaborated to improve the health outcomes of Bedford County residents 65 and older with 
depressive symptoms. When Bedford County seniors are treated at UPMC Bedford Memorial 
or seen for home health care, they will have an opportunity to be screened for depression and 
those who need additional care will be appropriately referred for follow-up through a doctor, 
behavioral health nurse or telepsychiatry. 

For more information, visit www.homenursingagency.com.

NEW PROGRAM EQUIPS PARENTS WITH SPECIALIZED SKILLS
Parent Child Interaction Therapy (PCIT) is a new evidence-based program at the Children’s 
Community Health Center in Altoona that uses a hands-on approach to teach parents of 
children ages two to seven who are struggling with behavioral issues. By observing through a 
one-way mirror, a highly trained therapist coaches caregivers using an ear piece on very specific 
ways to engage their child and manage the child’s behavior. “The parents are learning to play in 
a really interactive way, and they are gaining confidence on how to best guide and direct their 
children,” explains Shannon Tronzo, Director of Children and Adolescent Services. Shannon 
shares a tip for all parents: “Spend at least five minutes a day solely focused on playing with 
your child!”

HOME NURSING AGENCY HOME HEALTH EARNS 
4-STAR RATING IN NEW QUALITY SYSTEM
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) recently released the Five-Star Quality 
Ratings for Home Health. Home Nursing Agency earned a 4-Star Rating based on outcomes 
measured upon admission and discharge of patients. The new CMS Rating Systems were 
established to help customers, families and caregivers make informed decisions in choosing a 
home health agency.

CONNECT WITH US 
Home Nursing Agency is live on Facebook and LinkedIn! You can connect with us by searching 
for “Home Nursing Agency” in either social media network. Look for the account with the 
Home Nursing Agency logo as the profile image. Like us to access resources, interesting stories 
and the latest news. Feel free to like, comment on and share the posts, especially if there is 
information that your friends or family could use.

Allen Thompson of Altoona held winning ticket #759 for Mercedes Moment on May 21, 2015.
Allen has purchased a single ticket for the past five years. “I never really thought I’d win. What a 
shock when the phone call came at 7:05 pm that night telling me that I did! I was ecstatic to win the 
car and know that I supported a great cause, too!”

The real winners of Home Nursing Agency Foundation’s 
signature fundraiser, Mercedes Moment, are the patients 
and families that we visit every day! Mercedes Moment 
benefits all programs and services of Home Nursing 
Agency. 

Look for your chance to be the next Mercedes 
Moment winner in late January 2016.
Pictured from left: winners Allen & Lori Thompson; 
Nancy Fogel, HNA Foundation Mission Grants Committee 
Chair; Barry Halbritter, HNA Foundation Board Chair; 
Phil Freeman, HNA President & HNA Foundation President

HNA FOUNDATION CONGRATULATES 2015 MERCEDES MOMENT WINNER!

AGENCY HEADLINES

Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps



JOHN’S JOURNEY

GIVINGsupport
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When Mary and Gary Hanna of Altoona 
welcomed their second son John, they expected 
him to reach all the age-appropriate milestones 
with the same ease that his older brother had 
done. When he didn’t, his journey with Home 
Nursing Agency (HNA) began – a journey that 
started with ‘too many to count’ meltdowns in 
public to ending with the applause of the actor’s 
stage and beyond.  

Now, at 12 years of age, John is a bright sunny 
kid who loves video games, riding his bike, 
tagging after his teenage brother and performing 
in front of any audience. “He has come so 
far,” says his mom proudly, who credits Home 
Nursing Agency staff with helping John through 
more than 10 years of physical and emotional 
support services. 

A CHALLENGING START
“He was a wet noodle at birth,” 
she said. “By two, he had Early 
Intervention and all the therapies 
(physical, occupational and 
speech). By three, he had multiple 
diagnoses, including a new 
one – autism—and he later was 
diagnosed with ADHD. From 
his first breath, it has been one challenge after 
another for him and us,” she adds.  

“I remember calling around for services, and the 
only one who got back to me right away was 
Home Nursing Agency. John was one of their 
first cases of autism, and we’ve been with them 
ever since.”

In those early years, Mary recalled John having 
round-the-clock meltdowns, especially in public 
places. His HNA therapeutic support staff 
specialist (TSS) would take him to different stores 
to help desensitize him, sometimes staying with 
him up to 12 hours a day.  

Each individual with autism is unique. Many of 
those on the autism spectrum have exceptional 
abilities in visual skills, music and academic 
skills, and about 40 percent have average to 
above average intellectual abilities. 

COMING OUT OF HIS SHELL
“At age three, he took my computer completely 
apart and put it back together,” his mom shares, 
adding, “I sent it off to the manufacturer in a 
panic for repair, and their question to me was 
‘Would your son happen to be autistic? It was 
put back perfectly.’ He’s very smart and has even 
played songs on the piano, when he never was 
taught and heard someone else playing.”

At age five, after the death of a beloved 
grandfather, John became non-verbal, using 
flash cards and a picture box to communicate. 
That lasted for a long time, Mary remembers, as 
she recalled teaching her mother and the entire 
family how to learn John’s needs and wants. 

As he entered his late elementary years, the 
support from his family, teachers and the HNA 
team allowed John to come out of his shell.

“He really blossomed in fifth grade when he 
joined the drama club,” beams his mom, adding 
that he also improved academically and socially. 
“He’s had speaking main parts, and he knew all 
the speaking parts of the others, too!”

AN UNEXPECTED SETBACK
Just when things were finally going right for 
John and his family, John began displaying some 
unusual physical symptoms in late 2014 and was 
diagnosed with three life-threatening syndromes. 
His first and second vertebrae had broken 
down, while the third vertebra was rapidly 
deteriorating. He wore a neck brace constantly 
to stabilize his spinal cord, as going without 
led to pinched nerves and fainting. He was not 
allowed to do much of anything due to the threat 
of paralysis if injured.

To correct these issues, John underwent 
extensive surgery in March at Georgetown 

University in Washington DC, where doctors fused 
existing vertebrae, did a rib graft and made a custom-
fitted device to stabilize his neck and spine. John’s 
surgery required a 16-day hospitalization, during 
some of which he was in a medically induced coma 
as moving could have caused paralysis.  

This caused an enormous financial strain on the 
family, Mary shares, and again she noted Home 
Nursing Agency was there to offer support. 

The Home Nursing Agency Emergency Medical Fund, 
one of the many Mission Grant funds created by 
donors’ support to help assist patients and families 
in need, was able to step in and provide some vital 
assistance for the family, granting $750 to help them 
with groceries, gas cards and assistance with housing 
while at Georgetown.

“You cannot understand how much this money was 
appreciated by our family,” Mary says. “This was such 
an incredibly stressful, scary time for us, and Home 
Nursing Agency was here to help, every step of the 
way.”

“WE COULDN’T HAVE DONE IT ALONE”
Now in seventh grade, John continues to improve 
physically and emotionally. He does laundry, helps 
cook and even assists a family member in tearing 
down car engines. “I’ve tried to teach him life skills 
since he was little,” Mary explains. “My hope is he 
keeps progressing the way he is so he can eventually 
hold down a job, probably with cars and computers.” 

Mary also shares some words of advice for other 
families with a son or daughter dealing with autism 
like John. 

“You grieve for the child you thought you would 
have,” she says softly. “So grieve. Then move on. Do 
the research, get the services. HNA has been great the 
last 10 years. I have had so many people helping me 
with John from the very beginning. We couldn’t have 
done it alone.” 

Above, many of the 16 days John Hanna had to spend 
at Georgetown University Hospital after extensive 
surgery were in a medically induced coma (with his 
therapy dog Pace at his side) to prevent him from 
moving and protect him from paralysis. Time off work 
and away from home placed a financial strain on the 
family, and through your support, the Home Nursing 
Agency Foundation was able to provide funding for 
groceries, gas cards and housing assistance.

Now, John continues to make advances in his physical 
and emotional health daily. He has made a full 
recovery after surgery and is back to enjoying normal 
activities like riding his scooter and his bike. 
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“HNA has been great the last 10 years ... 
WE COULDN’T HAVE DONE IT ALONE.”
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HUGS & FISHING MADE POSSIBLE BY HNA HOSPICE

GIVINGlife moments
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“We’ve never had so many Daddy 
hugs,” shared Joyce Roach, daughter of 
Virgil Diehl, who, at 90 years old, was 
still affectionately referred to as Daddy.

Joyce and her sister Debbie Harris took 
a hiatus from their lives and families 
in Florida and Maryland, respectively, 
to return to their parents’ 10-acre 
homestead in Bedford County to care 
for them through their final days of life. 
They and their four siblings partnered 
with Home Nursing Agency Hospice 
for more than a year to give their 
parents the best lives possible.

“GET MY HOSPICE FAMILY BACK”
When their mom Lorraine was 
admitted to hospice in May 2013, the 
team of nurses, aides and spiritual 
counselor Pastor John Bennett quickly 
became an extension of their family. 
Lorraine passed away in January 
2014, and three days after the funeral, 
they found themselves at the UPMC 
Bedford Memorial Emergency Room 
with Virgil, who was diagnosed 
with pneumonia and a recent heart 
attack. Knowing his limited ability for 
recovery, the daughters had no doubts 
about what to do next.

“They discharged him, and I said, ‘Get 
my hospice family back!’” Debbie 
recalled. The team returned to the 
Diehl home just two weeks after 
Lorraine’s passing to support the family 
in caring for Virgil.

ENJOYING LIFE
With Pastor John pushing his custom 
“all-terrain” wheelchair, Virgil was still 
able to enjoy the outdoors, maintained 
by his daughters through what they 
lovingly called “Daddy Boot Camp”. 
Pastor John’s time with Virgil allowed 
for many special experiences, like a 
fishing expedition in the front yard 

pond and getting his 1953 Ford NAA 
Jubilee tractor running again.

“Pastor John had never driven a tractor 
before,” Debbie explained. “Daddy 
gave him a book to read and said it 
was his homework!” Although Virgil 
lost some ability to communicate 
verbally, he guided Pastor John in 
bringing the tractor back to life and 
enjoyed watching intently on the 
occasions Pastor John fired up the 
tractor and took it for a ride.

QUALITY TIME TOGETHER
With the good days came the bad, and 
the family was strengthened by the 
knowledge that as Virgil’s condition 
changed, they had support through 
Home Nursing Agency Hospice. 
Debbie shared, “It gave us peace of 
mind. We knew that we could just 
pick the phone up and someone 
would be there.”

This reassurance and support of Home 
Nursing Agency enabled the family 
to keep Virgil at home where he 
wanted to be until he passed away last 
October.

 “We could not have made this 
journey without the help of hospice,” 
Debbie said. “We were relieved and 
confident that 
hospice was by 
our sides helping 
medically and 
emotionally 
when needed, 
which allowed 
us to truly enjoy 
our days together 
making good 
memories.”

MOMENTS OF LIFE MADE POSSIBLE 
BY HOSPICE
As members of the National Hospice 
& Palliative Care Organization 
(NHPCO), Home Nursing Agency is 
a proud supporter of the Moments of 
Life campaign, an educational effort 
sharing that hospice is about more 
than care for the dying. Hospice 
and palliative care can make more 
meaningful moments possible – like 
hugs and fishing for Virgil – even when 
a person is facing a serious or even 
terminal illness. To watch the stories 
of families who have chosen to elect 
hospice and palliative care to enjoy 
more meaningful moments of life, visit 
www.momentsoflife.org.

At left, Pastor John Bennett, Home Nursing 
Agency Hospice Spiritual Counselor, 
shows off the fish that he and patient 
Virgil Diehl caught in the front yard pond. 
Below, Pastor John and Joyce Roach, 
Virgil’s daughter, uncover his prized tractor 
as Virgil and daughter Debbie Harris 
supervise. Fishing expeditions and getting 
the old tractor running were just two of 
the special moments Virgil was able to 
experience at home even as his condition 
declined, through the support of Home 
Nursing Agency Hospice.
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GIVINGhealthy beginnings
...ONE FAMILY’S SUPPORT 
MAKES A DIFFERENCE FOR 
YOUNG MOMS AND KIDS

A recent Pittsburgh Post-Gazette 
article titled “Your choice: Invest in 
preschools or prison?” was the catalyst 
that inspired a local family to begin a 
journey to help young moms transform 
their lives. 

Michael E. Ward of Hollidaysburg was 
intrigued enough about the article, 
which focused on a national program 
providing early education and parent 
training through home visitations, that 
he emailed it to his two daughters, 
Andrea and Kristen. He then started 
investigating if such a program exists 
in our area. It does—at Home 
Nursing Agency. 

In today’s health care environment, 
many of those we serve have needs 

that cannot be met by Medicare, 
Medicaid, insurance or self-payment 

alone. Foundation Mission Grants step 
in where the needs are greatest. Since 
2005, 254 grants have been awarded 

totaling $1,338,373. 

For more information about how your support 
can make a difference, read the insert 

“Your Gifts at Work – 
Awarded Mission Grants 2015-2016” 

or go to 
www.homenursingagency.com, 

‘How You Can Help’ tab. 

The Home Nursing Agency Nurse-
Family Partnership®, a free home 
visitation program, provides nurses 
to mentor income-eligible, first-time 
mothers. It begins working with moms 
during pregnancy, with a nurse making 
regular visits to offer basic support 
and guidance: don’t drink or smoke 
while pregnant, don’t take drugs and 
take care of you. After birth, the nurse 
coach helps with managing stress, 
learning how to feed and diaper and 
encouraging mother-child interaction 
through touch, talking and reading 
aloud to the child. 

The Post-Gazette article validates 
why the program is successful and 
gaining momentum both locally and 

nationally. Research shows that there 
was a 59 percent reduction in child 
arrests at age 15 among those who had 
gone through the program. 

“Look, we’ll have to confront the 
pathologies of poverty at some point. 
We can deal with them cheaply at the 
front end, in infancy. Or we can wait 
and jail a troubled adolescent at the 
tail end,” wrote the article’s author, 
Nicholas Kristof. 

The Ward family decided to 
support the beginning. 

With a generous impact gift, 
the family established The Ward 
Family Fund to assist the Nurse-
Family Partnership program with 
support for child/family activities and 
needs and program/nursing support.

“It just struck a chord with me,” Mike said. “It was a possible opportunity 
to do something good—to help these kids out. I can put my hands 
around this and see the success.”

The Ward Family embraced the program further after meeting with a 
Nurse-Family Partnership family and hearing first-hand of their struggles 
of having a child at a young age, with no family support or knowledge of 
what to do as parents.

“One young family we met wanted to learn how to be good parents to 
their daughter. They wanted her to have a great life,” said Andrea Ward. 
“This program has impact, and you can see the results.”

Kristen Ward Gill, an elementary teacher, was equally impressed with 
the program from an educator’s point of view. “You can definitely see 
the difference with a child whose parent is involved – they’re prepared, 
they’re confident, they are inquisitive and they want to learn.”

For the Ward Family, their support is not about the recognition but about 
“knowing the good you can do” in your own community. This “good” 
was further validated after meeting current client Brittany Walter, her 
fiancé Eric Nouglozeh and their son Zelik (pictured below). 

“It’s a really beneficial program, but it’s also a secret. People need to 
know about it,” added 
Mike, whose daughters 
chimed in crediting their 
dad for pursuing the 
Nurse-Family Partnership 
initiative. 

For more information 
about how your support can make an impact in the lives of children, 
families and our community, please contact Pam Seasoltz, Director 
of Development at 1.855.GIVE.HNA (1.855.448.3462) or email  
pseasoltz@homenursingagency.com.

At left, the Ward Family (standing), including Andrea Ward, Michael E. Ward 
and Kristen Ward Gill, recently invested in the future of young families helped 
through the Agency’s Nurse-Family Partnership program. Families like Claysburg 
couple Brittany Walter and Eric Nouglozeh greatly appreciate the guidance of 
Nurse-Family Partnership as they prepared for the birth and care of their son 
Zelik, who will continue to be seen by Nurse Home Visitor Robin Walters (seated 
on left) until his second birthday.

MAKING A DESIGNATED GIFT
You, too, may recognize a need in your 
community that needs to be addressed 
and want to help. Designating your 
financial gift to a specific program or 
service of Home Nursing Agency can 
make lasting impact, as Mike Ward and 
his family’s gift has done. 

If you are not certain exactly how to 
match your passion to help others with 
the direct and pressing needs of people 
in your community, simply contact: 
Pam Seasoltz, Director of Development, 
1.855.GIVE.HNA (1.855.448.3462) or 
pseasoltz@homenursingagency.com 

Pam will work with you 
personally to provide specific 
opportunities where you can 
make significant impact in 
the lives of people in your 
community.

“This program has impact and 
YOU CAN SEE THE RESULTS.”
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PATCHED TOGETHER CELEBRATES FIVE YEARS

GIVINGback

GIVINGcomfort
Patched Together: A Day of Music 
has raised nearly $50,000 since 
inception in support of the Healing 
Patch for grieving children. Find out 
how and why this passionate group 
of volunteers has been so successful 
in this Q&A with Kent Tonkin, 
Healing Patch Volunteer and Patched 
Together Committee Chairperson.

Q This year marks Patched 
Together’s fifth anniversary! Can 
you share some history about how 
Patched Together began?

A Patched Together was an idea 
hatched by two other Cambria Healing 
Patch Volunteers and myself. During 
that time in 2011, many charities were 
facing drops in contributions and even 
the Healing Patch was being faced 
with eliminating meals from groups 
to keep the program sustainable. 
Based on our love for the program 
and personal experiences with loss, 
we decided to take action. We were 
fortunate to have friends in both the 
fundraising and music communities 
who were excited to come on board 
with our cause.  

Q As someone who faced loss and 
grief as a child, what are some of the 
challenges grieving children must 
deal with?

A The biggest challenge I faced as a 
grieving child was the challenge of 
isolation. Young people who survive 
loss find themselves to be members of 
an "exclusive" club of which no one 

“You can do this crappy, or you can get something good out of it,” shares Betty 
Neshturek of State College (pictured at left), reflecting on her journey through 
grief after her husband Frank passed away in February 2014. “What I wanted 
to do is make a difference.”

A JOURNEY OF LOVE AND LOSS
After dating while at State College High School, Frank and Betty pursued their 
futures independently until they reconnected at their 25-year reunion, when 
Betty discovered that Frank had carried her picture with him throughout their 
years apart. 

The couple eloped a short time later and spent the next 15 years enjoying 
life to the fullest. In that time, Frank was diagnosed with liver cancer and 
underwent a liver transplant. Three years later, Betty, an experienced nurse, 
knew Frank’s condition had changed dramatically.

“His physicians wanted to contact the transplant team, but I knew he wouldn’t 
make it,” Betty explains. “He was discharged, and I said, ‘We need hospice.’” 
The family chose Home Nursing Agency Hospice, and within the same day, he 
was admitted and had all of the supplies, like a bed and oxygen condenser, in 
place. Frank remained comfortable at home, where he passed away 10 days 
later.

“Hospice made my life a lot easier in that time, and I know it did for Frank, 
too,” Betty shares. “I want to give back to help (HNA) give back.”

AN OPPORTUNITY TO “TOUCH HEARTS”
After experiencing the care and comfort of HNA Hospice and being paired 
with Agency volunteer KC Sheeler (pictured at right), Betty recognized that 
her time of grief presented an opportunity to help others. She put her years of 
quilting experience to work to construct 60 quilts with encouraging sentiments 
and unique fabrics – ranging from princesses to military to breast cancer 
designs – that would be meaningful for the patients who would receive them.

“This is a project she wanted to do,” KC says. “I encouraged her to do it for 
herself and others. Betty said she wants to touch someone’s heart. She has 
captured many hearts!”

DO YOU WANT TO “TOUCH A HEART”?
You may not be a quilter, but if you desire to make a difference in someone’s 
life, we welcome you to use your skills and talents to help others. Please 
contact our volunteer coordinators at 1.800.445.6262 or learn more about 
how you can get involved at www.homenursingagency.com.

PATCHED TOGETHER: A DAY OF MUSIC MARKS FIVE YEARS OF 
SUPPORTING THE HEALING PATCH: A PROGRAM FOR LOSS AND HOPE FOR 
GRIEVING CHILDREN AND THEIR FAMILIES

Plan to attend Patched Together 2015 on Saturday, Nov. 21, 2-10 p.m. at The Bavarian Hall, Altoona!
Great band line-up from bluegrass to rock & roll, kids’ activities, basket raffles, 50/50s and more

Check out www.facebook.com/patchedtogether or www.patchedtogether.com for details.

“TOUCHING HEARTS” - STATE COLLEGE WOMAN 
REACHES OUT THROUGH HER GRIEF

wants to be a member. In the days, 
weeks, months and years that follow 
a loss, it's difficult to find others who 
share your life experience; even the 
most well-intended friends can further 
alienate a grieving child by trying 
too hard to empathize. The words "I 
know how you feel" hit like a hammer 
to someone who has experienced a 
loss, especially when they are coming 
from someone who has never been 
in their shoes. Conversely, other 
friends will simply avoid the bereaved 
because they don't know how to 
help. Being a friend to someone who 
has experienced loss is not easy, 
either! After the initial loss, the death 
replays in so many areas of life: school 
events, parents' weekends, weddings, 
graduations and other life signposts 
can cause the person who is gone to 
"die all over again" in their absence.   

Q How does the Healing Patch make 
a difference to help kids through 
those challenges?

A The Healing Patch provides a 
judgement-free place where young 
people can gather with others who 
truly have walked in their shoes. 
When kids talk, they realize their 
reactions to grief are normal; they can 
see their own pain reflected in the 
experiences of peers who are traveling 
similar paths. In these dark places, 
light emerges in the form of peer 
connections, social lifelines that help 
these children and families realize that 
they are not alone in their pain; there 
are hands to hold, shoulders to cry on 
and ears to hear in a safe place.  

Q Patched Together has grown 
remarkably in five years from an 

annual event to becoming your own 
nonprofit organization that garners 
support from other groups. Can you 
share how this has grown to become 
such an important cause in our 
communities?

A I attribute our success to the 
worthiness of the cause and the 
quality of our volunteers and 
sponsors. The Healing Patch has 
served so many people in Blair, 
Cambria and surrounding counties 
that its reputation has spread; when 
we mention that Patched Together 
supports the Healing Patch, more 
often than not, people know of 
someone who has received services. 
Additionally, our Patched Together 
volunteers are some of the most 
selfless, dedicated and skilled people 
with whom I've ever had the privilege 
of serving. These people don't do this 
work for the credit or recognition, 
but because of their belief that the 
Healing Patch's services MUST remain 
available to any kid or family who 
needs them. Many of us are also 
volunteers for the Healing Patch as 
well.  

Q How is Patched Together’s support 
of the Healing Patch used? Why is it 
so important?  

A Healing Patch services are 
completely free to families, so 100% 
of the funds we raise past expenses 
are donated to the Healing Patch to 
provide services. Our volunteers are 
committed to making sure that any 
child who experiences the loss of a 
loved one will NEVER have to feel 
that they are all alone. Statistics show 
that children who experience loss 
earlier in life are more susceptible to 
high-risk life styles, including alcohol/
drug abuse and other self-destructive 
behavior. By giving young people 
access to the types of intervention 
offered by the Healing Patch, we can 
help them build a brighter and more 
well-adjusted future.

“In these dark places, light emerges in the form of peer 
connections, social lifelines that help these children and 
families realize that they are not alone in their pain; there 
are hands to hold, shoulders to cry on & ears to hear in a safe place.”
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GIVINGhelp GIVINGwellness

One step at a time...
For Valerie Scott, her journey to 
wellness was just that – one step at a 
time, one goal at a time – as she has 
been transforming her physical and 
mental health since the beginning of 
the year.

As a client of Home Nursing Agency’s 
Behavioral Health Services since 	
2012, Valerie overcame alcohol and 
drug addiction but knew that she had 
other mental health issues, along with 
physical ailments such as climbing 
blood sugar and struggles with weight.

At age 74, Eugene Garber has always called Huntingdon County home. 
Keeping him safely at home – instead of in the hospital – is the goal for the 
Home Nursing Agency Home Health team.

Eugene was referred to Home Nursing Agency after two recent 
hospitalizations for worsening of his congestive heart failure symptoms 
such as fluid build-up that makes it difficult for him to breathe. His nurses, 
including RN Case Manager Rexann Chamberlain, are teaching Eugene to 
manage his condition at home, where he wants to be.

“The nurses helped me make sure I was doing my medications right,” 
Eugene explained. In addition to medication management, the team 
secured a new digital scale with Mission Grant funding, thanks to YOUR 
support of the Home Nursing Agency Foundation. The new scale will be 
vital for Eugene’s ability to maintain his health at home.

“He will weigh himself every day,” Rexann explains. “If he notices an 
increase, which usually means that fluid is starting to build up, he can 
call us any time. We will come out to evaluate him and then work with 
his physician to make any changes like adjusting his medications.” Those 
changes can address symptoms early and help Eugene avoid another trip to 
the hospital.

The Agency’s clinical experts help patients 
like Eugene learn how to manage chronic 
conditions, such as congestive heart 

failure, chronic obstructive pulmonary 
disorder (COPD) and diabetes, 

through proper medications and 
nutrition. As patients take charge 
of their health, they also become 
aware of small changes, like weight 
gain for heart failure, that help them 
take preventative action before their 
symptoms get much worse.

“I appreciate the help,” Eugene 
says. “I have had a good experience 
with Home Nursing Agency, and all 
my nurses are nice!”

Eugene Garber of Huntingdon 
stands on his new digital scale 
with his RN Case Manager Rexann 
Chamberlain, who has taught 
him the importance of weighing 
himself daily to monitor his chronic 
condition of congestive heart 
failure.

AGENCY NURSES TEACH HUNTINGDON MAN TO 
MANAGE HEART FAILURE AT HOME

Identified as a candidate for the 
Agency’s new wellness coaching 
project, Val had her first meeting with 
Wellness Nurse Brenda Servello and 
her Resource Coordinator Jamie Kivitz 
in January.

“In our first meeting she could 
hardly stay awake,” Brenda recalls. 
“I accompanied Val to a doctor’s 
appointment after that, and we worked 
with her physician to identify that 

one of her medications was causing 
severe drowsiness. After 

changing her medication, 
she was able to start 
making the positive 
changes she wanted.”

Val and Jamie worked 
together as Val set her 
first goal – to lose two 
pounds a week for 
five weeks. She started 
by making one small 
change to drink water 
instead of her usual 
soda and iced tea. 
Meeting that first goal 
gave Val the momentum 
to continue on her path 
to better health.

“Once I saw what I could do, I 
was encouraged to eat fruits and 
vegetables, check my insulin and take 
my meds correctly,” Val shares. “I was 
so excited to wear jeans again! I never 
used to put makeup on or fix my hair. 
I just didn’t care. Now I take care of 
myself.”

Val’s change in attitude has been 
noticed, especially by Jamie.

“As her wellness coach, I get to guide 
and encourage her along the way, 
and then celebrate her achievements,” 
Jamie explains. “I’ve noticed 
so much more confidence, and she 
has become more self-sufficient as a 
result. She used to call me every day 
asking for my help with something. 
Now I hardly hear from her!”

Through her newfound confidence, Val 
is becoming more independent each 
day, using the bus rather than relying 
on Jamie and others to take her places, 
taking control of her budget and bills 
and helping her husband to make his 
health a priority.

Back in January, the thought of trying 
to lose 40 pounds would have been 
too overwhelming for Val to even 
consider. Reflecting back, Val realizes 
how much she has been able to 
accomplish one small goal at a time.

“I feel so much better about myself 
and more confident,” she shares. “If 
you want to get better and achieve 
more, you have to make time for it!”

NEW PROGRAM HELPS ALTOONA WOMAN ACHIEVE MENTAL AND PHYSICAL HEALTH 
GOALS

Through a new wellness coaching program and the help of her Resource 
Coordinator Jamie Kivitiz (at right), Valerie Scott of Altoona has taken 
control of both her mental and physical health. Reaching various goals, 
such as losing weight and managing her medications properly, has given 
Valerie the confidence to become more self-sufficient. Rather than relying 
on others to take her places, Valerie now uses the bus to get her groceries 
and run other errands.

Leah Leiden knew that she could help others. 
So, more than 10 years ago, she took the step 
to make a call.

Having heard of Home Nursing Agency’s 
Adult Center for Exceptional Learning (ACEL) 
through her friends, Leah reached out to 
see how she could help at the program for 
individuals with physical and intellectual 
disabilities.

“The first time I called, I said I wanted to 
help out, so I came and got started as a 
volunteer,” Leah explains. While at the center, 
she spends time with the clients and handles 
vital housekeeping jobs that keep the center 
running smoothly, such as washing dishes, 
doing laundry and vacuuming. 

“Instead of staying at home and doing 
nothing, I like to come and help,” Leah shares.  
Along with the satisfaction of knowing she 
has made a difference, she enjoys interacting 
with the clients and staff. “I have really good 
friends here at ACEL. It feels great to help!”

Leah and other volunteers are vital to Home 
Nursing Agency, as they impact the lives of 
clients and patients in a special way beyond 
the clinical care provided by employees. The 
Agency welcomes volunteers in many roles! 
If you have a desire to make a difference by 
working directly with clients, patients and 
caregivers; helping behind-the-scenes with 
clerical duties or providing direction and 
input as a Board or Committee Member, call 
our volunteer coordinators at 1.800.445.6262 
or visit www.homenursingagency.com.

A Calling to Help: 
Volunteering Time 
to Help Others

“Once I saw what I could 
do, I was encouraged...

now I take care of myself.”



EVERY DOLLAR MAKES A DIFFERENCE

Fall 2015 | Issue 2 			   14

GIVINGthanks DONATIONS RECEIVED JULY 1, 2014 - JUNE 30, 2015

13

For more than 47 years, Home Nursing Agency has depended upon the 
generosity of community partners – individuals, businesses, local governments 
and organizations – to help ensure that our mission of providing care and 
services for those in need will continue.

Charitable dollars are necessary to help care for individuals and families who 
have limited resources, and support many of the Agency’s community-valued 
services like the Healing Patch children’s grief program and bereavement 
support groups for adults and families – both of which are offered free of charge.   

Every dollar truly helps so many. Every gift truly has a story.
The following donations were received July 1, 2014 through June 30, 
2015. We apologize for any errors or omissions to this list. Every effort is made 
to assure that proper information is recorded. Please call Carol Galioto at 
1.800.992.2554 to make us aware of any corrections or changes.

Thank you to the following donors who have helped make a difference in the 
lives of our neighbors.

DONORS REACH OUT TO HELP OTHERS

COMMUNITY 
PARTNERS - BUSINESS/
ORGANIZATIONS
AFSCME Local #3155
Allan Hancock Agency, Inc.
Allegheny Lutheran Social 

Ministries
Allegheny Township
Altoona City Authority
Altoona Hospital Nurses 

Alumnae Assn.
Altoona Pipe & Steel Co.
Altoona UCSC Employees
American Legion Auxillary 

Post 556
Austin’s Texas Hot Dogs, Inc.
Barnes and Noble College 

Booksellers, LLC
BASF Corporation
Beale Township
Bedford Township
Bedford Valley Assembly 

of God
Belfast Township
Bellefonte Emergency 

Medical Services
Bethel Township
Blair County Chamber 

Foundation, Inc.
Blair Surgical Associates, PC
Blair Tower Resident’s 

Council

Blair Township
Blue Mountain Hardwood 

Flooring
Brady Township Supervisors
Bratton Township
Broad Avenue United 

Methodist Church
Broad Top Township
Brush Creek Township
Buddy Celebration
Burgmeier’s Hauling, Inc.
Carolina Easter-Vail, Inc.
Cassville Borough
Catharine Township
Catholic War Veterans 

Post 1691
Central PA Cardiology, LLC
Central Pennsylvania 

Community Foundation
Centre County United Way
Centre Foundation
Centre Hall Borough
Cesare Battisti Mutual 

Benefit Assn.
Chief Logan High School -

Class of 1964
Chris’ Hallmark Shop
City Beverage of Altoona, Inc.
Coaldale Borough
Colerain Township
Colonial Press, LLC
Conemaugh Township

Cornerstone Advisors Asset 
Management, Inc.

Cove Republican Club
Curtin Township
D. R. Eriksen Water Well &  

Pump Services
Dairy Farmers of America
Daisytown Borough
Dean Township
Delta Care Rx
Delta Health Technologies, LLC
Dept. of Public Assistance, 

Bedford County
Derry Twnshp Board of 

Supervisors
Dick’s Homecare, Inc.
Dorman’s Jewelers
Drenning Leasing Co., Inc.
Dublin Township, Hustontown
Dublin Township, Shade Gap
Dutch Hill Chocolates
East St. Clair Township
Ehrenfeld Borough
Employees’ Benefit Assn, 

Penn State University
Energex American, Inc.
Estate of Mildred Port
Estate of Raymond W. Shields
Everett High School - 

Class of 1954
Everett High School - 

Class of 1957

Family Services Inc.
First Church of Brethren
First Commonwealth Advisors
First United Methodist Church
First United Methodist Church - 

Unity Sunday School Class
FOREVER Media
Franklin Township
Frankstown Township
Frederick’s Lock & Key, Inc.
Freedom Township
Friends of the Embassy Theatre, Inc.
Gazette Printers
Gittings Private Investigations, Inc.
Grace United Methodist Church
Greater Beneficial Union, Dist. 45
Greg and Cathy Griffith 

Family Foundation
Gulf Oil
Gulich Township
H & R Block Employees
Habitat for Humanity
Haines Township
Heidleberg Country Club of 

Blair County
Heritage Baptist Church
Holiday Pools & Spas
Holland Brothers, Inc.
Home Health Resource
Hometown Bank of Pennsylvania
Hopewell Area Sportsmens Assn.
Hub City Model A Club
Huntingdon Horsemen
Imler’s Poultry
Inco Beverage, Inc.
InFaith Community Foundation
Investment Savings Bank
Jarden Plastic Solutions
Jones Funeral Home
Juniata Township
Juniper Village at State College
Keller Engineers, Inc.
Kopp Drug, Inc.
L. B. Morris Coke Fund
Labor Specialties, Inc.
Leighty’s Farm Market, Inc.
Letterkenny Township
Levine Engineering, LLC
Liberty Township
Licking Creek Township
Lincoln Township
Logan Township
Lone Pine Camp
M & T Bank, Corporate Office
Marklesburg Borough
Martin Oil Company
Martinsburg Area Community Fund
McLanahan Corporation
Mercedes Benz of State College
Metal Craft Impression Die, Inc.
Michael F. Dillard Auction 

Company, LLC

Mifflin County Savings Bank
Millheim Borough
Millheim Fire Company No. 1
MLR Partnership
Morris Township
Mount Nittany Health
Mt. Rock Commons Resident Assn.
Napier Township
New Enterprise Stone and 

Lime Co., Inc.
New Look Uniform Shop, Inc.
New Pig Corporation
North Woodbury Township
Northern Bedford County - 

Class of 1968
Northern Virginia Criminal 

Justice Academy
Okonak, Ciocca & Lechner, P.C.
PA State Corrections Officers Assn.
Panache Hair Studio
Patched Together, Inc.
Peak Media of Pennsylvania, LLC
Penn State Applied Research Lab.
Penn Township
Port Family Foundation
Porter Township
Providence Presbyterian 

Church (U.S.A.)
Quality Services
Quemahoning Township
R Tire Shop
Raystown Beverage, Inc.
Raystown Country Pool League
Reilly, Creppage & Co., Inc.
Restek Corporation
Roaring Spring Water
Robert D. Heath Funeral 

Home, Inc.
Rockhill Borough Council
Ronald McDonald House Charities 

of Mid-Penn Region, Inc.
S & T Bank
S.A.L. Squadron Post 245
Saint Francis University
Sentinel Services, Inc.
Sheetz, Inc.
Shirley Township
Sigma Technologies, LTD
Singing Brook Farms
Snyder Township
Solutionz, LLC
Sons of the American Legion
Sorge Funeral Home, Inc.
St. Mark’s United Methodist 

Church Havice Valley United
St. Paul Evangelical 

Lutheran Church
St. Paul’s United Church of 

Christ Sunday School
St. Peter’s Lutheran Church
Standing Stone Post 1754 VFW
Still-A-Running-Hunting Club

Taylor Township
Tea Merchant 101
Tell Township
The Greater Altoona Jewish 

Federation
The Hershey Company
The Hite Company
The Lakemont Partnership
The Park Country Club of 

Buffalo, Inc.
The Pechter Foundation
The Ward Foundation
Three Springs Borough
Todd Township
Top Hat Chimney Sweeps, Inc.
Top to Bottom Interiors, Inc.
Township of South Woodbury
Tunnelhill Borough
Tuscarora Township
Union Township, Huntingdon
Union Township, Warfordsburg
United Steel Workers, Local 308
United Way of Allegheny County
United Way of Blair County
United Way of Greater 

Philadelphia and Southern 
New Jersey

United Way of the Laurel 
Highlands

United Way of Summit County
University Orthopedics Center
UPMC Health Plan
US Airways Accounts Payable
Valley Rural Electric 

Cooperative, Inc.
W.R. Straw/All-Chem 

Distributors, Inc.
Wal Mart Distribution Center 6047
Walker Township
Warriors Mark Township 
Wells Township
West Granville Township Fire Co.
West Providence Township
West Taylor Township
White Springs Repair
Windy Hill Village
Wood Township
Woodbury Borough
Woodbury Township, Williamsburg
Woodbury Township, Woodbury
Woodcock Valley Sportsmens Assn.
WPS, Inc.
Yerty Auto Service, Inc.

COMMUNITY PARTNERS - 
INDIVIDUALS
Anonymous (11)
Mr. & Mrs. Albert G. Abdalla
Mr. & Mrs. Ellis M. Abramson
Mr. & Mrs. Francis X. Adams
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth J. Adams
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Adams

Mr. Terry L. Adams
Ms. Delores J. Adams
Ms. Jacqueline A. Adams
Ms. Dolly Adelsberger
Ms. Terri D. Adomnik
Mr. Robert V. Aiken
Mrs. Annette F. Ajay
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph J. Albarano
Ms. Lois M. Albright
Mr. Dennis L. Allison, Sr.
Mr. James J. Allison
Ms. Barbara G. Allison
Ms. Ruth A. Allison
Mr. Joseph Ambrisco
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Ames
Mr. Dwight A. Amick
Mr. & Mrs. Terrence Anderko
Mr. & Mrs. William N. Anderson
Mr. Paul F. Anderson
Ms. Connie Sue Anderson
Ms. Sherry L. Anderson
Ms. Gina Andrews
Mrs. Diane K. Ansley
Ms. Nanette Anslinger
Mrs. Ann E. Ansman
Mr. Richard C. Antes
Mr. Hyman Antikol
Dr. Joseph L. Antonowicz 

and Ms. Lori J. Wilson
Mr. Brian Antonucci
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Appleby
Mrs. Sylvia T. Appleby
Ms. Elizabeth E. Appleby
Mr. William H. Arnold
Mr. Gert Aron
Mr. Erik Arroyo
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Arthur
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Arthurs
Mr. Barry L. Ash
Mr. Thomas L. Ashburn
Mrs. Lynn Ashe
Ms. Genie S. Ashworth
Mr. Robert E. Atkinson, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Auman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Aumiller, Jr.
Mr. Brian W. Aungst
Ms. Ellen M. Aurand
Ms. Vesta M. Aurand
Mr. & Mrs. David E. Austin
Ms. Sarah Awwad
Mrs. Pamela K. Ayers
Ms. Jane Ayers
Mrs. Michelle Azeles
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Badorrek
Ms. Kristi L. Bagal
Mr. Harold Bagshaw
Mr. & Mrs. Jordan S. Bailinger
Mrs. Betty L. Baird
Ms. Joan A. Baisley
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Baker
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Baker
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Mr. Blair Baker
Mr. Glenn Baker
Mr. Raymond Baker
Mr. Robert L. Baker
Mrs. Ruth Ann Baker
Ms. Ramona Baker
Ms. Beth Balcer
Mr. Timothy Balconi
Ms. Madeline M. Banik
Mrs. Naomi E. Barber
Mrs. Barbara Barker
Mrs. Colleen C. Barner
Mr. Troy Barnhart
Mrs. Dana A. Baronner
Mr. John W. Barron, Jr.
Drs. Anthony & Liang Bartkowiak
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Bassler
Mrs. Susan Bathgate
Mr. & Mrs. Allen C. Bauer
Ms. Candace B. Bauer
Mr. Tom Baughman
Mrs. Delphine A. Baughman
Ms. Beth Bauman
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Baumgartner
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Baxter
Mrs. Cindy Beach
Mr. H. John Beamer
Mr. John Beard
Mrs. Lois C. Bearer
Mrs. Kathie Beatty
Mr. & Mrs. Fred J. Beck
Mrs. Linda Becker
Mrs. Lisa Becker
Ms. Colleen M. Becker
Mrs. Barbara Beegle
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Beichler
Mr. James A. Beichler
Ms. Donna J. Beigle
Mrs. Janet Beiler
Mr. Edward J. Belin, III
Mrs. Sonja B. Bell
Mr. & Mrs. Lewis Bellucci
Mr. Warren W. Beman
Mr. Jarrett Bender
Mr. Donald E. Bennett
Rev. John Bennett
Mrs. Clara V. Bennetti
Ms. Kay L. Benton
Ms. Harmony Bentosino
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Benzel
Dr. John L. Berardinelli
Mrs. Keely A. Berkheimer
Ms. Sally A. Berkstresser
Mr. Louis A. Bernier
Mr. Norman Berzonsky
Ms. Beverly Best
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Betar
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Bettwy
Col. & Mrs. John R. Beyer
Mr. & Mrs. Edward L. Bialon
Ms. Sandra L. Bianconi
Mr. Louis C. Bice

Ms. Gema D. Bickford
Ms. Paula Biddle
Mrs. Lorraine A. Bieniek
Ms. Mildred M. Bilski
Mr. Dave Binus
Mrs. Toni Bisacco
Mrs. Marilyn R. Bishop
Atty. Mary Ann Bistline
Ms. Michele Black
Ms. Mary M. Blake
Mrs. Patricia L. Blazier
Ms. Cindy L. Blough
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Blum
Mr. Joel A. Bobetich
Mrs. Doris Bock
Mr. Frederick J. Boden
Ms. Rebecca Bodenschratz
Mrs. Cheryl S. Boelman
Ms. Jennifer F. Boggs
Ms. Winifred J. Boggs
Mr. & Mrs. Vance C. Bolan
Mr. Charles A. Bollinger
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Bonebreak
Mr. Richard S. Bono
Ms. Mary L. Bonson
Mr. Daryl Booher
Mr. James Booher
Ms. Carol L. Booher
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth A. Boone
Mrs. Jean Boonie
Mrs. Donna M. Borgese
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan J. Boring
Mr. & Mrs. Edward C. Boslet
Mr. Kevin C. Boslet
Mrs. Mary Boslet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert I. Bostian
Mr. & Mrs. Michael A. Boswell
Ms. Anne M. Bosworth
Mr. & Mrs. Jack E. Bower
Mr. Jeffrey L. Bowers
Ms. Carol D. Bowman
Mrs. Joann M. Boyd
Ms. Evelyn K. Boyer
Mrs. Elizabeth Boyle-Taylor
Mrs. Lois Bozzo
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Bradley
Ms. Jessica Bradley
Mr. Timothy M. Brady
Mr. Charles Brantner
Mr. John M. Brawdy
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene S. Brawley
Mrs. Deborah J. Brawley
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Brenner
Ms. Barbara J. Breon
Mr. & Mrs. Fred A. Bressler
Ms. Alma D. Bressler
Ms. Kathleen R. Brinkmiller
Mr. Samuel Britz
Ms. Deborah S. Brodine
Mr. Jared J. Brooks
Mr. A. Randy Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Francis D. Brown

Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Brown
Mr. Clyde R. Brown
Mr. Joseph T. Brown
Mr. Dean A. Brubaker
Ms. Sherri L. Brudon
Ms. Jean B. Brundage
Ms. Elaine L. Buchart
Mrs. Jennifer A. Buck
Ms. Sherry Buck
Ms. Barbara W. Bullions
Mr. & Mrs. Frank E. Burchill
Mr. Sherwood Burger
Mrs. Shirley A. Burk
Mr. James G. Burke
Mrs. Rose C. Burkhart
Ms. Amy Burley
Mr. Richard Burmeister
Mrs. Miriam I. Burris
Mrs. M. Yvonne Buser
Mr. Gary P. L. Bussard
Mr. Thomas J. Bussman
Ms. Ann M. Butler
Ms. Barbara M. Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Allen T. Butterbaugh
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Cain
Mrs. Janet Calhoun
Ms. Gina M. Cameron
Mr. Thad Campanaro
Mrs. Janet S. Cannarsa
Ms. Constance H. Cannon
Miss Judith A. Caputo
Mr. Raymond J. Caravan
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence D. Cardone
Mrs. Marian A. Carey
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Carothers
Mr. Ed Carothers
Mr. Randy Carothers
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Carper
Mr. & Mrs. Roger E. Carrier
Mrs. Elizabeth N. Carrieri
Mr. & Mrs. Willliam K. Carruthers
Mr. Rich Carson
Mrs. Marlene F. Carson
Ms. Donna Carter
Ms. Mary Ann Casale
Mrs. Nanci Case
Mr. Dan Casey
Ms. Cynthia Casher
Ms. Leota M. Cashman
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Casillo
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Castro
Mr. Michael A. Catalano
Mrs. Suzanne R. Cauffiel
Mr. Dominic J. Cecere, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Cella
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Centar
Mr. Ross S. Cerra
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Certo
Ms. Cathy S. Cerully
Dr. & Mrs. Michael D. Cesare
Ms. Lena J. Cesare
Ms. Susan Cessna

Ms. Maureen P. Chamberlain
Ms. Priyamvada Chandra
Ms. Mary M. Chapman
Mrs. Judith K. Charles
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Cherry
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth L. Cherry
Mr. John Chesney
Mrs. Rozella M. Chestney
Mrs. Janie P. Christner
Ms. Jessica Christner
Mr. John S. Christofer
Mrs. Wendy L. Christofer
Mr. Gregory Christy
Mr. Michael Christy
Mr. Richard F. Chronoski
Mrs. Elizabeth L. Churella
Mr. Vincent J. Ciardo
Marie A. Civiello
Mr. Mike Civils
Ms. Tricia Civils
Mr. Derik Claar
Mrs. Alyssa Claar
Ms. Christina Claar
Ms. Jody L. Claar
Mr. Ed Clancy
Ms. Betty Clapper
Ms. Lisa Clapper
Ms. Traci Clapper-Dodson
Dr. Beth Clark
Mr. Robert E. Clark
Mr. William E. Clark
Ms. Nellie J. Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Jay B. Claster
Mr. Jeffrey Claycomb
Ms. Anna L. Clements
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis G. Close
Mr. & Mrs. Henry W. Codd, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Cody
Mrs. Karolee S. Coffman
Ms. Maria P. Cognetti, Esq.
Dr. & Mrs. Michael L. Cohen
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn F. Cohenour, Sr.
Ms. Sandy Cohenour
Mr. & Mrs. Morley A. Cohn
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Coleman
Mr. & Mrs. Todd M. Coleman
Mrs. Phyllis Colledge
Mr. Timothy Colton
Mr. Randy Condon
Ms. Cindy L. Condon
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald C. Conley
Ms. Elmira A. Conlon
Mrs. Camilla M. Connacher
Mr. Kevin Conner
Mr. Robert M. Conner
Ms. C. Louise Conner
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Connor
Mrs. Kelly Conrad
Ms. Jackie A. Conrad
Mrs. Joan M. Conroy
Mr. Conway & Zegos Families
Ms. Barbara K. Cook

Mr. Michael J. Coon
Mrs. Shirley Cooney
Mr. Norman P. Cooper
Mrs. Mimi B. Coppersmith
Mrs. Martha Corbin
Mrs. Margaret E. Corl
Mr. Richard P. Corman
Mrs. Josephine Cornelius
Mrs. Kay F. Cornell
Mrs. Virginia G. Cornell
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Cornetti
Mr. James Corran
Mr. Timothy Courtot
Mr. John S. Coutts
Mr. William Cover
Mrs. Rebecca Cowan
Mr. Donald W. Cowie
Mr. Emil Cox
Mr. Shrive L. Cox
Ms. Lacy K. Cox
Mr. John P. Coyle
Mr. & Mrs. David S. Craig
Mr. Richard L. Craig
Dr. Steven Crain
Ms. Arlene E. Craine
Ms. Alexis Crawford
Mr. John B. Creamer, Sr.
Mrs. Sandra M. Creamer
Mrs. Caroline M. Creasy
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard L. Creppage
Mr. Francis B. Cresswell
Ms. Monica Crilly
Mr. Scott Crofcheck
Ms. Mae Croft
Mr. Keith M. Cromwell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Crosson
Mr. & Mrs. C. Kenneth Crotsley
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Crowl
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel S. Crum
Ms. Sandra Crum
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crynock
Ms. Valerie Csehoski
Mr. Curtis M. Cuff
Mr. & Mrs. William D. Curran
Mrs. Vicki J. Curry
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cutright
Mr. & Mrs. David M Cuzzolina
Ms. Angelique Cygan
Mr. James W. Dallard
Ms. Susan K. Daly
Ms. Regina Damiano
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick T. Dandrea
Mr. Terry Dandrea
Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Darlington
Mr. & Mrs. Jesse M. Darlington, Jr.
Mrs. Gail Datesman
Ms. Marjorie A. Datres
Mrs. Pauline A. Daughenbaugh
Mrs. Jacquelyn L. Daulby
Ms. Renee David
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Davies
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Davis

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Davis
Mrs. Carol A. Davis
Ms. Mary V. Davis
Ms. Brieana M. Day
Ms. Eileen M. Day
Mr. & Mrs. J. Samuel Dean
Mr. & Mrs. Joel S. Dean
Ms. Sue Carol Deardorff
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey S. Dearing
Mr. Romeo J. DeBartolome, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy DeBastiani
Mr. Rodney Debias
Mr. & Mrs. C. Edward Decker
Mr. Mark Decker
Mr. Scott A. Decker
Ms. Barbara Decker
Ms. Nicole M. Decker
Mr. Clifford M. Deckman, Sr.
Mr. Michael R. DeCort
Mr. Steven J. DeCriscio
Mr. Louis A. Defazio
Mr. & Mrs. Edward P. DeHaas
Mrs. Ruth A. DeHaas
Mr. & Mrs. George DeJaiffe
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Deleo
Mrs. Christine M. DeLeo
Ms. Nicole Dell
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Delozier
Mr. Leo J. DeLozier
Mr. Walt Delozier
Mrs. Sylvia H. DeLozier
Ms. Kerry J. Delozier
Mr. & Mrs. Larry E. Demay
Mr. Gregory Denis
Ms. Natalie D. Depto-Vesey
Mrs. Sara Deremer
Mr. Robert A. DeRose
Ms. Christina DeSalvo
Mr. Bryon DeShong
Mrs. Mary Ann Detterbeck
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Detwiler
Mr. Ronald Detwiler
Mrs. Marie H. DeVinney
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Devorris
Mrs. Mary Anne Dibbins
Mr. Denver Dick
Mr. Terri Dick
Ms. Joan I. Dickson
Mr. & Mrs. Barry F. Diehl
Mr. & Mrs. Randy T. Diehl
Mr. Kevin Diehl
Mrs. Mary Ann Dietrick
Mrs. Rita B. DiFlori
Mrs. Laurie E. DiFranco
Mr. Joseph R. Dilkes
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R. Dillen
Ms. Beverly Dinges
Mr. Walter Dishman
Mr. Scott Dively
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Dixon
Mrs. Elsie Dixon
Mrs. LaVada Jo M. Dixon

Ms. Kelley L. Dixon
Mr. Stephen W. Dolak
Ms. Jennifer J. Dolby
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Dolinger
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Dolinski
Mr. Dennis E. Doll
Mrs. Joann M. Dombroski
Mrs. Linda C. Domin
Ms. Judy A. Donaldson
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Donley
Mrs. Phyllis M. Donnelly
Mr. Richard J. Donoway
Mr. Stephen H. Dougherty
Mr. Randy S. Douglass
Mrs. Heidi R. Dow
Mr. Richard Dowdell
Mr. John T. Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. Galen E. Dreibelbis
Mr. J. W. Drenning
Ms. Lisa Drzal
Mrs. Suzanne Dubyak
Ms. Carol A. Dudick
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Dugan
Ms. Christine L. Duke
Mrs. Eva Duncan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dunham
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn A. Dunkelberger
Mr. Wayne C. Dunmire
Mr. Art Hattel & Dr. Patricia Dunn
Mrs. Carolyn Dunn
Mrs. Maryann Dupas
Mr. & Mrs. Hampton H. Durbin
Ms. Jewell C. Dysard
Mrs. Gloria K. Early
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Earnest
Ms. D. Lorraine Earon
Mrs. Beverly K. Easton
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Eaton
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Eaton
Mr. Charles Ebersole
Mr. Doug Eckard
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Eckenrode
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Eckenrode
Mr. Raymond M. Eckenrode
Mr. John G. Eddy
Mrs. Susanne R. Edmiston
Mr. & Mrs. Edward C. Eger
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Eger
Ms. Mary Jo Eger
Mr. Coolidge Eichelberger, Jr.
Ms. Robin Elliott
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Ellsworth
Ms. Lori Emeigh
Mr. Clark E. Emerick, Sr.
Ms. Marie Emes
Mr. John H. Emrich
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Enck
Mr. William Engelman
Dr. & Mrs. Barry M. England
Mr. & Mrs. William R. England
Mrs. Cynthia England
Mr. Guwain Engle

Ms. Elizabeth English
Mr. E. Emory Enscore, Jr.
Mr. William C. Entrekin
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Erb
Mr. Joseph W. Erb
Mrs. Cindy B. Eriksen
Mr. & Mrs. John Errecant
Mr. Kenneth Ertley
Ms. Beth A. Ertley
Ms. Linda Sue Esch
Mrs. Cynthia R. Eschenmann
Ms. Julie Espiritu
Mrs. Susan Etzel
Ms. Donna M. Evangelisto
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Evans
Mrs. Laura M. Evans
Mr. & Mrs. Merrill R. Everetts, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Eye
Mr. Donald E. Fahnline
Mr. Francis Falger
Mr. Daniel D. Fanelli, Jr.
Mrs. Bobbi J. Farabaugh
Ms. Joann Farabaugh
Mr. & Mrs. Paul S. Farcus
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Faretta
Ms. Anna M. Farrell
Mr. James R. Feathers
Mr. & Mrs. Mark R. Turiano
Ms. Amanda Feight
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley J. Ferguson
Mr. William D. Ferguson
Ms. Diana M. Ferrazza
Mr. & Mrs. George C. Ferris
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen H Ferrone
Mrs. Debbie Fetters
Mrs. Dorothy Fields
Mr. & Mrs. Clay Figard
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Filer, Jr.
Mr. Ronald L. Filer
Mr. & Mrs. Scott A. Filler
Mrs. Bonnie L. Fink
Mrs. Josephine Finnegan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael A. Fiore
Mr. John B. Fisher
Mrs. Elaine C. Fisher
Ms. Deborah L. Fisher
Ms. Lori Fisher
Mr. Wesley Fix
Mr. Richard Flegal
Ms. Carolyn F. Fleming
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Flick
Ms. Cindee Flinchbaugh
Ms. Joyce Flory
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Fochler
Ms. Nancy E. Fochler
Mr. Leroy C. Focht, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Philip S. Fogarty
Miss Nancy R. Fogel
Ms. Sara Fogle
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Folcarelli
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Foley
Mrs. Lois M. Folmar



17 Fall 2015 | Issue 2			   18

DONATIONS RECEIVED JULY 1, 2014 - JUNE 30, 2015 DONATIONS RECEIVED JULY 1, 2014 - JUNE 30, 2015

Mrs. Martha L. Foore
Mrs. Cathy Jo Ford
Mr. & Mrs. G. W. Foreman
Mr. Joseph F. Fornwalt
Mrs. Rita M. Fornwalt
Mr. Eugene W. Forry
Mrs. Joy A. Forry
Mr. Joe Fortunato
Mr. James D. Foster
Mrs. Nancy A. Foster
Ms. Donna J. Foster
Ms. Kathleen Foster
Ms. Kim Foster-Garman, Ph.D.
Mrs. Isabel L. Fouse
Ms. Ruth W. Foust
Ms. Donna L. Fox
Mr. Brent A. Frank
Ms. Joy C. Frank
Mr. & Mrs. Paul R. Frederick
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Freeberg
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Freeberg
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Freeman, Jr.
Ms. Taylor Freeman
Mr. & Mrs. Albert L. French
Ms. Deanna L. Frey
Mrs. Elizabeth Friedenberger
Ms. Debbie Friley
Mrs. Therese A. Frischkorn
Mrs. Phyllis J. Fritz
Mr. & Mrs. Donald P. Frizzell
Mr. & Mrs. H. Kenneth Frye
Ms. Lonna K. Frye
Mr. Dale Fuller
Mr. Tony G. Fuller
Mr. Michael L. Fullington
Ms. Joyce A. Fultz
Mrs. Carolyn M. Fye
Ms. Alice M. Fyock
Ms. Carol Galioto
Ms. Stephanie J. Gallagher
Mr. Raymond J. Gallaher
Mr. Kyle R. Gallardy
Mrs. Edma L. Garcia
Mr. Ed Garlena
Mrs. Helen L. Garlick
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen R. Garman
Mr. Kenneth L. Garman
Mr. & Mrs. H. Eugene Garner
Mr. J. Robert Garner
Mrs. Mary M. Gartley
Ms. Debera J. Gary
Ms. Ashley R. Gassert
Ms. JoEllen Gehl
Mr. Ron Geisbrecht
The Honorable & Mrs. Rick Geist
Mr. Donald L. Gensimore
Ms. Carol Gensimore
Mr. Carl F. George
Mr. James R. George
Ms. Betty E. Gerlock
Ms. Lisa German
Ms. Anthea L. Germano

Mrs. Gail M. Getz
Mrs. Priscilla Gibboney
Ms. Anna M. Gibson
Miss Donna Gildea
Miss Pat M. Gildea
Mr. & Mrs. William Gildea
Atty. & Mrs. Scot D. Gill
Mrs. Kristen Ward Gill
Mr. Charles F. Gillespie, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald S. Gilligan
Mrs. Ruth B. Gilmore
Mr. Paul R. Gindlesperger
Mrs. Connie D. Gingerich
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Gingrich
Mr. John Glasgow
Mrs. Barbara S. Glass
Mrs. Ruth L. Glenny
Mr. & Mrs. Michael T. Glunt
Ms. Mary L. Gobert
Mr. Jakob Golant
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Goldberg
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Golgosky
Mr. & Mrs. Antonio Goncalves
Ms. Becky Y. Good
Mr. & Mrs. Jack E. Goodhart
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Goodridge
Mrs. Donna and Mr. John Gority
Ms. Lori A. Gould
Ms. Betsy L. Goulionis
Mrs. Jean E. Graffius
Mrs. Betty L. Grager
Ms. Darla Grager
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Graham
Mrs. Natalie Graham
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Grannas
Mrs. Minnie M. Grannas
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Green
Mr. Clyde Greenaway
Ms. Debbie Greene
Mrs. Veronica Greenland
Mrs. Joan F. Gregg
Ms. Deborah A. Gregg
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Greiner
Ms. Kara Gressick
Mrs. Mary Pat Griffin
Mrs. Catherine Griffith
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Griffiths, Jr.
Ms. Kaitlin Grimes
Ms. Barbara H. Grimme
Ms. Bobbi J. Grodis
Ms. Janet M. Grove
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Grove
Ms. Helen F. Grove
Ms. M. Patricia Grove
Mrs. Ruth M. Grubb
Ms. Cindy J. Grubb
Ms. Barbara R. Guarnaccia
Mr. John Guinard
Mr. Ronald A. Gummo
Mrs. Janice L. Gunnett
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy L. Gunsallus
Ms. Rita Gurchik

Mr. Thomas S. Gutshall
Ms. Pierrette C. Guyer
Mrs. Bonnie M. Hackett
Mr. & Mrs. Jack L. Hafer
Ms. Dorothy Hafer
Mr. & Mrs. Steven W. Haffner
Ms. Jean A. Hagan
Mr. & Mrs. Barry J. Halbritter
Mr. & Mrs. David V. Hall
Mr. William E. Hall
Ms. Linda F. Hall
Ms. Pauline B. Hall
Dr. Dennis M. Hallinan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Haluska
Ms. Ida E. Hambright
Ms. Myra H. Hambright
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Hamer, Sr.
Mrs. Valerie J. Hammacher
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Hammers
Mrs. Helen F. Hammond
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Hamp
Mrs. Nancy S. Hampton
Mr. Allan G. Hancock
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick W. Hand
Mrs. Ann Marie Hand
Mrs. Susan C. Hand
Ms. Mary Ellen Hankinson
Ms. Helen T. Hanlon
Mr. Brady R. Harclerode
Mrs. Ellen G. Hargreaves
Ms. Pamela A. Hargrove
Mr. Eugene R. Harker
Ms. Mary L. Harkins
Ms. Cynthia Harmon
Mrs. Kyran E. Harper
Mr. Allen W. Harpster
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Harpster
Mr. & Mrs. R. W. Harpster
Mr. Douglas W. Harpster
Ms. Louise Harpster
Ms. Mary A. Harr
Mr. & Mrs. John Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Harry
Mrs. Sheila A. Harshbarger
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Harshberger
Mr. James N. Hart
Mr. Peter C. Hart
Sr. Alta M. Harter
Ms. Donna G. Hartford
Mr. Albert J. Hartline
Mrs. Denise L. Hartman
Mr. Timothy D. Hartwinger
Mrs. Greta J. Hassinger
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk Haverstock
Ms. Rebecca Havice
Mr. Daniel R. Hawbaker
Mr. James L. Hayes
Ms. Cindy L. Hays
Mrs. Mary Ellen Hazenstab
Ms. Lori Hazenstab
Ms. Amy J. Hazlett
Mrs. Fay E. Headings

Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Hearn
Ms. Paula A. Heimbach
Ms. Sharon Heinbaugh
Mrs. Nancy L. Held
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy M. Helmer
Mr. Carl Helsel
Mr. Chad Helsel
Mr. David L. Helsel
Mrs. Kimberly D. Helsel
Mrs. Virginia M. Helsel
Ms. Beth A. Helsel
Mr. Richard J. Hemskey
Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. Henderson
Mrs. Carole S. Hendricks
Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Henney
Mrs. Joanne K. Henney
Mr. Herbert A. Henry
Mr. John J. Henry
Mr. James M. Herron
Mr. Tom Herron
Ms. Linda Hersey
Mrs. Cynthia Hershey
Ms. Irene M. Hertzog
Mr. Raymond C. Hess
Ms. Lorrie J. Hetager
Mrs. Lori Hetrick
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Hewlett, Jr.
Mr. James C. Hickey
Mrs. Beverly J. Hickey
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Hicks
Mr. R. Allen Hicks
Mrs. Eileen Hileman
Ms. Louisa A. Hileman
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Hilling, Sr.
Mr. Larry Hilyer
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Himes, Jr.
Mrs. Ruth T. Hincherick
Mr. Steven Hinckley
Mrs. LouAnna Hinish
Ms. Florence F. Hirt
Mr. James D. Hitchings
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Hite
Mr. & Mrs. R. Lee Hite
Mr. Kevin E. Hite
Mr. David Hixson
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Hockenbury
Mrs. Mary E. Hoffer
Mr. Charles R. Hoffman
Ms. Shannon Hoffman
Mr. Joseph H. Hogan
Mrs. Marsha A. Hoh
Mrs. Claire G. Hoke
Mr. Rick E. Holland
Mr. William R. Holland
Mr. & Mrs. Joel H. Hollander
Mrs. Lillian D. Hollen
Ms. Mary E. Hollen
Ms. Rhoda Hollinger
Mr. James F. Hollingshead
Ms. Gayle E. Hollinshead
Mr. Robert W. Holmes
Mr. Jay J. Holtz

Mr. William Holtz
Mrs. Mary Louise Holtz
Ms. Barbara S. Holtz
Mrs. Susan Holzer
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry E. Homan
Mr. Brian Homman
Mrs. Janet Hommer
Mr. Al B. Honick
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Hood
Mr. Regis F. Hoolahan
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth R. Hooper
Mr. John C. Hooper
Mrs. Lydia Hoopes
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel B. Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Galen Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Homer F. Hoover, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Hoover
Mr. Hal Hoover
Mr. James E. Hoover
Mr. Ken Hoover
Mrs. Deborah A. Hoover
Mrs. Sara L. Hoover
Ms. Sandra Hoover
Ms. Sheila M. Hoover
Ms. Lisa K. Horne
Ms. Betty L. Horner
Ms. Peggy J. Horner
Mrs. Barbara A. Hornung
Mr. Michael J. Horvath
Mrs. Sheree Hosterman
Ms. Donna M. Hott
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Houck
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Houseman
Ms. Janet L. Houser
Mr. Brent Housum
Mr. William E. Howard
Ms. Marilyn Hrzic
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Hufford
Mr. Douglas A. Hughes
Mrs. Deborah R. Hughes
Mr. & Mrs. Ethan Hullihen
Mr. Heath Hullihen
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher C. Humes
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Huston
Mrs. Jane Hutzel
Mr. Michael Iacovella
Mr. Gary W. Illig
Mrs. Cordelia Illig
Rev. Lynn and Sue Illingworth
Mr. & Mrs. G. Michael Imes
Mrs. Lara E. Imes
Mrs. Phyllis J. Imgrund
Mr. Cletus E. Imler
Mr. Fred N. Imler
Mr. James Imler
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Ingram
Mrs. Patsy Inscho
Ms. Wendy Irvin
Mr. & Mrs. Cecil J. Irving, Jr.
Mr. Russell R. Irwin

Ms. Candice Irwin
Mr. & Mrs. John Isenberg
Mrs. Eleanor Isenberg
Mr. Gaius E. Isett
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph R. Itle
Ms. M. Susan Jackson
Ms. Kym Y. Jackson Turley
Mr. James A. Jacobs
Mr. & Mrs. Klaus Jaeger
Mr. & Mrs. Tim James
Mrs. Corinna James
Mrs. Mary A. Janczewski
Mr. Frank J. Jarkiewicz
Ms. Denise Jay
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey R. Jenkins
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Jennings
Mrs. Cherie W. Johansen
Mr. & Mrs. Lewis F. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond C. Johnson
Ms. Bonnie D. Johnson
Ms. Helen L. Johnson
Ms. Kellie Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Jones, Jr.
Mr. Nelson B. Jones
Mrs. Nancy M. Jones
Ms. Kelly Jones
Mr. Michael H. Joyce
Senator Robert C. Jubelirer
Ms. Theresa Julian
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin A. Kadane
Mr. Wade A. Kagarise
Mrs. Nicole Kalinosky
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Kaminsky
Mr. Charles E. Kane
Mr. Paul T. Kane
Mr. & Mrs. Harold A. Kann
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen M. Kaplan
Ms. Diane P. Karikas
Mrs. Barbara A. Karl
Ms. Laurie A. Karstetter
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Kauffman
Mrs. Doris A. Kauffman
Mrs. Marianna Z. Keagle
Ms. Melanie A. Keener
Ms. Melodie J. Kegg
Ms. Frances B. Keible
Mrs. Janet Keiple
Mr. & Mrs. Ted M. Keith
Ms. Ann Keith
Ms. Paula D. Keithley
Mr. Michael R. Kelleher
Mr. Richard N. Keller
Ms. Madeleine L. Keller
Miss Beverly J. Kelley
Mr. Earl Kelley, Jr.
Ms. Dawn M. Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Kelly, II
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Kelly
Mrs. Josephine G. Kelly
Sr. M. Jane Kelly
Ms. Denise A. Kemler-Bauer

Mr. & Mrs. Brian S. Kendall
Ms. Margaret P. Kendall
Mr. Gary M. Kennedy
Mr. Mark L. Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. Henry C. Kenner
Ms. Roberta Kenny
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Kensinger
Ms. Kathryn Kensinger
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Kephart
Mr. & Mrs. Gary L. Kephart
Mr. Ernest Kephart
Mrs. Nancy J. Kepner
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Kepple
Ms. Delores J. Kerlin
Mrs. Linda D. Kern
Ms. Sue A. Kessinger
Mrs. Frances C. Kessler
Ms. Mary A. Kessler
Mrs. JoAnn M. Kidwell
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel H. Kiely
Ms. Kate Kilcoyne
Mr. Wayne Killinger
Mrs. Claire A. Kimmel
Ms. Lori Kinard
Ms. Erica L. Kindelberger
Mr. Edward K. King
Mrs. Mary Jane Kingsbury
Ms. Donna Kirby
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Glazier
Mr. Steve Kiser
Ms. Jane A. Kiser
Ms. Lisa M. Kiss
Ms. Kimberly Kitchen
Mrs. Lisa Kitko
Mrs. Jane M. Kitting
Mrs. Dorothy G. Kline
Mrs. Nancy B. Kline
Mr. & Mrs. Chester Klinke
Ms. Miriam E. Klippert
Mrs. Emma S. Kneidinger
Mrs. Donna J. Knepp
Ms. Linda K. Knepp
Mr. Brian Knopsnyder
Ms. Joan E. Knotts
Ms. Violet E. Knotts
Mrs. Joyce A. Knowles
Ms. Ella Kobel
Ms. Peggy L. Kochera
Mr. George Koeck
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Koehle
Mr. Michael Koehle
Mr. Frank B. Kolbenschlag
Ms. Helen M. Komir
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Koontz
Ms. Dorothy T. Koontz
Ms. Elizabeth J. Kovach
Ms. Mary Kay Kraft
Mr. George L. Kraus
Mrs. Nancy W. Kraybill
Mr. Jim Kretchman
Mr. Edward C. Kreuz, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Krimmel

Mr. Matthew T. Kriner
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Krizner
Mrs. Rebecca S. Krol
Mr. Brent R. Krug
Mrs. Jeanne L. Krug
Mr. Paul M. Kruis
Mr. John F. Kubacka
Mr. & Mrs. David S. Kudlawiec
Ms. Virginia G. Kuhn
Mr. Jim Kulik
Mrs. Juanita K. Kunes
Ms. Frances Kupsky
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Kurtz
Mr. & Mrs. Stewart L. Kurtz
Mr. Mike Kutcher
Mrs. Joan S. Kyper
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Labosky
Mr. & Mrs. Chris J. Lacey
Ms. Margaret Lacue
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lafferty
Mrs. Penny Lafferty
Ms. Renee Lake
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey J. Lamens
Ms. Romona C. Landis
Mr. Donald D. Lansberry
Mr. Keith R. Larrimore
Mrs. M. Joanne Lascoli
Mrs. Shirley M. Latterner
Ms. Mary M. Laughlin
Mr. & Mrs. John Laura
Mrs. Susan N. Lauth
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg A. Laverick
Mrs. Michael E. Lawrence
Mrs. Olga H. Lawruk
Ms. Suzanne Layton
Ms. Tiffany N. Leach
Mrs. Mary F. Leap
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Leberfinger
Mrs. Charlotte Lechene
Ms. Kathryn R. Lechene
Mr. Joseph Lechman
Dr. & Mrs. David R. Lee
Ms. Diana S. Lee
Ms. Kim E. Lee
Mr. Joe Lego
Mr. John Lego
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Leiden
Mrs. Teddi Leiden
Mr. Michael J. Leipold
Ms. Jane Leipold
Mr. & Mrs. Delwin E. Leister
Mr. Randall Lemmo
Ms. Sarah E. Lenahan
Ms. Rachael Lenhart
Mrs. Barbara E. Leslie
Ms. Jessica A. Lettanza
Mr. Russell Lewis
Mrs. Kathi D. Lewis
Mr. Yuxin Li
Ms. Christine Lichtig
Ms. Michele Liebal
Ms. Karen L. Liebegott
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Ms. Martha L. Liebegott
Ms. Victoria G. Liggitt
Mr. Cyril Lightbourn, II
Lt. Col. & Mrs. George Lightner, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. W. James Lightner
Ms. Jennie A. Lind
Mrs. Mary E. Lindsey
Mrs. Ruth Lingle
Mr. Cletus Link
Mrs. Sarah M. Link
Ms. Yvonne L. Linton
Mr. Norman H. Little
Ms. Freda Litzinger
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Lobb, II
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Locke
Mr. Jeff Long
Ms. Shannon Long
Mr. & Mrs. John Longo
Mrs. Helen R. Loose
Mr. John Los
Ms. Sue E. Lounsbury
Mr. John Lovelace
Ms. Michele D. Lowell
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Lowmaster
Mr. Brian J. Lucas
Mrs. Deborah Lucas
Mr. & Mrs. James Luciano
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Luciano
Mr. Mike Luciano
Mrs. Cheryl A. Luciano
Ms. Rita Luciano
Ms. Ruth P. Lundquest
Mr. Primo V. Lusardi
Mr. Richard E. Lutz
Ms. Hazel Lutz
Mr. Mark Lynam
Mr. & Mrs. Donald G. Lynn
Ms. Marian E. Lynn
Ms. Regina Lyons-Carson
Mrs. Cynthia M. Lytle
Mr. Samuel A. Macaluso
Ms. Jean Maccinile
Mr. Michael J. Macovitch
Dr. & Mrs. R. Samuel Magee
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel B. Magee
Mrs. Louise L. Magee
Mr. Steve Magill
Mrs. Florence Magusiak
Mrs. Patricia C. Maher
Mr. Lamont Maier
Ms. Sabrina Maines
Mrs. Maribeth S. Majetic
Mrs. M. C. Makdad
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Y. Malcolm
Ms. Barbara Male
Mr. Earl L. Mallory
Mrs. Hilda C. Mallory
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Malone
Mr. Martin Malone
Ms. Cindy Malone
Mr. & Mrs. Rolland E. Malott
Ms. Lisa Mancinelli

Ms. Carmeline L. Maniglia
Ms. Cleola Mann
Ms. Christine K. Manning
Ms. Brenda R. Manuel
Mr. & Mrs. Angelo Marasco
Ms. Josephine K. Mark
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Marke
Mrs. Kelly J. Marks
Ms. Beverly A. Marsh
Mrs. Louise B. Marshman
Mr. Simeon Martin
Ms. Rebecca Martin
Ms. Chris Martinelli
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Maruska
Mr. & Mrs. Val Masci
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Mason
Mr. & Mrs. Frank P. Massimilla
Mr. & Mrs. Henry G. Masters
Mr. Thomas P. Mathias
Mr. Charles B. Matthews
Mr. Kenneth L. Matthews
Mrs. Cynthia H. Mattivi
Dr. & Mrs. Stanley P. Mayers, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Mays
Mrs. Joan McCabe
Mr. Robert K. McCahan
Mr. Shawn P. McCarl
Mrs. Roselyn C. McCartney
Mrs. Justina McCaulley
Ms. Brionda P. McCaulley
Ms. Miriam McClain
Ms. Ona Lou McClain
Ms. Dawn C. McClellan
Ms. Marie McClellan
Ms. Naomi McCloskey
Mrs. Diana L. McClure
Mr. & Mrs. David J. McConnell
Mr. & Mrs. Harry J. McConnell
Mr. Matthew W. McCoy
Ms. Lindsey McCoy
Ms. Tracey McDermitt
Ms. Marcee McDermott
Mr. Brian D. McDonagh
Mrs. Donna McDonald
Ms. Kathy McDonald
Mrs. Deborah E. McDougal
Mr. Richard G. McDowell
Mrs. Kim McEldowney
Ms. Donna McEldowney
Mr. & Mrs. John P. McElhany
Mr. Patrick McElwein
Ms. Madison McFarland
Ms. Gloria J. McGarry
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin L. McGinnis
Mr. Michael T. McGough
Mr. & Mrs. Charles McGrain
Mrs. Sally S. McIntyre
Ms. Penelope S. McIntyre
Mr. & Mrs. William C. McKee
Mrs. Rose M. McKee
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry M. McKeehen
Mr. Marc W. McKillop

Mr. William McKillop
Mr. Dave A. McKinney
Mr. Freddie McKnight
Mr. William E. McLaughlin, Jr.
Mr. Brian G. McManigal
Mr. & Mrs. William McManus, Jr.
Mr. Charles R. McMaster
Ms. Dawn McMaster
Mr. Terry D. McMasters
Mr. Edwin J. McMinn
Mr. Francis D. McMullen
Mr. Terry McMullen
Mr. Robert McMullin
Mrs. Marilee R. McNitt
Ms. Dorothy McNulty
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. McPhee
Mr. John McPhee
Mrs. Geraldine F. McTaggart
Mrs. Nancy McTigue
Mrs. Dolores A. Mears
Mr. William J. Medina
Ms. Ellie Medved
Mr. Luke E. Melius
Ms. Kristina S. Mellott
Ms. Eileen R. Melone
Ms. Elsie L. Meloy
Mr. W. Curtis Melton, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. N. Bruce Mentch
Ms. Rosalind M. Merritts
Mrs. Marie C. Mersereau
Mr. & Mrs. Mark A. Metz
Mr. Stanley R. Metz
Mr. John W. Metzgar
Ms. Susan M. Michalik
Dr. & Mrs. Gregory W. Michelone
Mrs. Polly L. Mickel
Ms. Delores C. Mignogna
Dr. Mary Mihalyo
Ms. Tiffany M. Miles
Mr. & Mrs. Perry Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Miller
Mr. Ed Miller
Mr. Noel L. Miller
Mr. Richard Miller
Mrs. Irene S. Miller
Mrs. Mildred S. Miller
Mrs. Nancy J. Miller
Ms. Cathy Miller
Ms. Michelle Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Jon D. Mills
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Mills
Ms. Jennifer Mills
Ms. Nancy H. Mills
Ms. Bonita E. Minarchin
Mr. Jim Mincin
Mr. Edward Minor
Mrs. Susan Mishock-Clapper
Mrs. Linda J. Mitchell
Mrs. Ruth A. Mitchell
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald E Mock
Ms. Toni M. Mognet
Mr. J. Michael Mondok

Mrs. Donna F. Montgomery
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Montler
Ms. Mary E. Montler
Dr. David J. Montrella
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Moore
Mr. Terrance Moore
Mrs. Phyllis C. Moore
Ms. Amy Moore
Ms. Edna Moore
Mrs. Joyce Moorhead
Mrs. Rebecca J. Moran
Mr. Adam Moreland
Mr. & Mrs. Todd B. Moreland
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Morello
Mr. James Morgan
Ms. Nicole Morgan
Mrs. Cynthia Moriconi
Mr. & Mrs. Larry G. Morningstar
Mr. & Mrs. Michael T Morrell
Ms. Rebekah J. Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas R. Morrison
Mrs. Marjorie Morrissey
Ms. Mary Kay Mortimer
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Moschella
Ms. Karla Moschella
Ms. Georgetta K. Moss
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Mowery
Mr. S. Horace Mowrer
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Moyer
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Moyer
Ms. Joan M. Moyer
Ms. Mary Ann Moyer
Mr. Dennis J. Mueller
Mr. Ronald P. Muffie, Sr.
Mrs. Nellilou G. Muir
Mr. Jeff Muller
Mrs. Raegan Murin-Wiley
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Murray
Mrs. Phyllis C. Murray
Mr. Gabriel Musselman
Mrs. Martha M. Musser
Ms. Jill Musser
Mr. & Mrs. Roger W. Myers
Mr. John R. Myers
Mr. Richard D. Myers
Mrs. Trisha A. Myers
Ms. Beverly J. Myers
Ms. Carol Myers
Mr. Donald Nace, Jr.
Ms. Andrea Nagel
Ms. Jana L. Nail
Mr. & Mrs. Gary R. Naugle
Mr. & Mrs. Denis J. Navarro
Mrs. Pamela A. Nazaruk
Mr. & Mrs. Leo R. Nead
Mr. Jerry Nearhoof
Mr. Richard E. Nedimyer
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Negri
Mrs. Dorothea D. Nelson
Ms. Elizabeth R. Nelson
Ms. Jean F. Nelson
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Nester

Ms. Deborah Neth
Ms. Corine Nevling
Ms. Bernice Newberry
Mr. Barry H. Newborn
Mrs. Connie L. Newcross
Mr. Walter J. Nichols
Mr. Steven F. Nicola
Mrs. Darlene Nightingale
Mr. John L. Nivison
Ms. Linda L. Noll
Mrs. Tina B. Norman
Mr. Vincent P. Norris
Mrs. Mildred K. Norris
Ms. Judith F. Norris
Ms. Vicki A. Novak
Mr. Richard P. Nuse
Ms. Shirley A. Nycum
Ms. Beverly Oakes
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Oberecker
Ms. Carol Oberneder
Ms. Carol M. O’Brien
Ms. Susan N. O’Bryan-Pletcher
Mr. William Ocker
Mr. & Mrs. Jack M. O’Connell
Mrs. Dorothy L. O’Hara
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Olszewski
Mrs. Deborah Oppel
Mrs. Carolyn S. Orner
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph H. Orr, Jr.
Mr. John H. Orr
Mr. Roy J. Orr
Mrs. Bonita L. Orr
Dr. & Mrs. Carroll P. Osgood
Ms. Margo A. Osterhout
Ms. Cynthia M. Oswald
Mrs. Muriel D. Oswalt
Ms. Deloris I. Ott
Rev. & Mrs. Irvin S. Owens
Mr. Leonard D. Pacifico, Jr.
Ms. Agatha M. Pacifico
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C Packech
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Packer
Ms. Lucille M. Packer
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Padamonsky
Mrs. Carolyn B. Painter
Ms. Debbie Panei
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Pannebaker
Mr. James M. Papp
Mr. & Mrs. David N. Park
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Park
Mrs. Marie P. Park
Mrs. Bertha E. Parker
Ms. Amy L. Parks
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas I. Parnell, III
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Paronish
Dr. & Mrs. Keith J. Parowski
Ms. Stacy Ann Parrish
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald L. Parson
Mr. George T. Parson
Mr. & Mrs. William Parsonage
Mrs. Ramona M. Parsons
Mrs. Sharon L. Parsons

Ms. Nancy K. Partenheimer
Mr. & Mrs. Ken L. Patterson
Ms. Carol L. Patterson
Mr. Richard T. Paul
Mrs. Geraldine S. Pawley
Mr. Richard C. Payton
Mr. Samuel J. Peachey
Ms. Veryl W. Peck
Mrs. Arlene H. Peoples
Ms. S. Gisele Peoples
Mr. & Mrs. George W. Pepoy
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Peppetti
Ms. Carmen L. Pequignot
Mrs. Linda L. Perks
Mr. Joe Peroni
Mr. Rick A. Perretta
Mrs. Audrey J. Peterman
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Peters, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Peters
Mr. Charles Peters
Mrs. June M. Peters
Mrs. Betty J. Peterson
Mrs. Jeanine D. Peterson
Ms. Joan S. Peterson
Ms. Melanie A. Petlock
Mr. Emery L. Petrunyak, Jr.
Ms. Wendy D. Pfahler
Mr. Michael Phillips
Mrs. Marie Piastrelli
Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Picano
Ms. Kelly A. Pidgeon
Mr. Scott Pielmeier
Mrs. Shirley R. Pike
Ms. Ruth A. Pinkas
Ms. Anna M. Pisaniello
Ms. Shelley A. Pisoni
Mr. Clifford E. Plank
Ms. Kathy Plesnick
Ms. Charlotte R. Pletcher
Ms. Holly Plotts
Mrs. Rose M. Plozner
Ms. Shirley A. Plunkett
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Polenik
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Polito
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Neil M. Port
Mr. & Mrs. Allen G. Porter
Ms. Marjorie Poske
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Postles
Mrs. Mary E. Presgraves
Mr. Chester G. Price
Ms. Lydia K. Price
Ms. Pauline C. Price
Mr. Gerald Pristas
Ms. Genevieve R. Pross
Mr. Ronald Pruznak
Mrs. Nancy Pyle
Mr. David M. Pytel
Mr. Timothy Quigley
Ms. Jean E. Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey E. Quirin
Ms. Rachel Rababy

Mr. Bryan H. Rabbett
Mrs. Kathleen E. Rabenstein
Ms. Twyla C. Rachal
Mrs. Arlene R. Rainelli
Dr. & Mrs. James W. Ramsay
Ms. Sally W. Ramsey
Mrs. Connie D. Randolph
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Rapsky
Ms. Nancy Q. Raum
Ms. Robin O. Rawdon
Mrs. Judith A. Rayback
Dr. Paul A. Raymond
Mrs. Jean M. Reams-DeVita
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Reaveley
Ms. Brittany P. Reed
Ms. Winifred C. H. Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Reeder
Mrs. Patricia Reeder
Ms. Dolly C. Reeder
Mr. Dennis Reese
Mr. Rodney D. Reese
Ms. Donna M. Reese
Mr. William F. Reiber
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Reich
Mrs. Jean W. Reichard
Mr. Harold Reichert
Ms. Susan Reisinger
Mrs. Danette L. Renney
Mr. Donald Replogle
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Reynolds
Mrs. Pamela L. Rhine
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Rhoa
Mr. & Mrs. Earl P. Rhodes, Jr.
Mr. Charles M. Rhodes
Mr. Robert L. Rhodes, Jr.
Mrs. Donna Rhodes
Ms. Debra L. Rhodes
Ms. M. Carol Rhodes
Mr. Paul A. Richard
Mrs. Betty M. Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel D. Rickabaugh
Mrs. Fayetta D. Rickard
Mrs. Shirley A. Rickens
Mr. & Mrs. Bernie Rieger
Ms. Theresa Riglin
Mrs. Shirley F. Riley
Ms. Jessica Riley
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald B. Rinker
Ms. Deborah Risban
Mr. Charles Rishel
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Ritchey
Mr. & Mrs. Reid E. Ritchey
Mr. Barry A. Ritchey
Mr. Robert L. Ritchey
Mr. Robert Ritchey
Mr. Robin Ritchey
Mr. Travis Ritchey
Mrs. Delores A. Ritchey
Ms. Connie L. Ritchey
Mr. Ronald Ritko
Mr. James F. Ritter
Dr. Victor J. Rizzo

Mrs. Margaret A. Roadman
Ms. Ann L. Roarabaugh
Ms. Kelly D. Robb
Mrs. Patience Robbins
Ms. Shannon Roberson
Mr. John Roberts, Sr.
Mrs. Joyce L. Roberts
Mr. & Mrs. Carl A. Robison
Dr. & Mrs. Jack Rocco
Ms. Audette L. Rochon
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H. Rockwell
Mr. & Mrs. Donald E. Rocus
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Roefaro
Dr. Bernard R. Rogers
Mrs. Gloria S. Rogers
Mr. & Mrs. John L. Roland
Mr. Rodney L. Rollason
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Roller
Mrs. Linda M. Ronan
Ms. Courtney Ronan
Mr. & Mrs. James N. Roney
Ms. Nona Ropp
Mr. Bruno E. Rosa
Ms. Donna M. Roscia
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Rose
Mr. & Mrs. Michael W. Rose
Ms. Janet H. Rose
Ms. Jean Rose
Mr. & Mrs. Frank W. Rosenhoover
Mrs. Linda D. Rosensteel
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Rosenthall
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Rosner
Mr. & Mrs. Marshall R. Ross
Ms. Robin Ross
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Rossman
Mrs. Mary E. Rossman
Mr. Albert Roth
Mrs. M. Jean Rowan
Mr. Allen L. Rowe
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rowe
Mrs. Frances E. Royer
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Ruben
Mrs. Donna R. Rudasill
Mrs. Janet Rudy
Mrs. Suzanne M. Rudzinski
Mr. & Mrs. Donald A. Ruggery, Jr.
Mr. Wayne L. Runk
Ms. Sharon Runk
Mrs. Nancy L. Rush
Mr. John S. Russell and 

Ms. Catherine A. Messenger
Ms. Kathleen S. Russell
Mrs. Lisa A. Ruston
Mr. Paul V. Ruth
Mr. Fred I. Rutherford
Dr. Joanne Rutkowski
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. Rutter, Jr.
Mrs. Eleanor Ryan
Mrs. Jeannine H. Ryan
Ms. Donna T. Ryan
Ms. Sharon A. Rydbom
Mrs. Vicki Rymarz
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Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Rzasa
Mrs. Grace Saclaro
Ms. Shirley A. Saddler
Mrs. Shelly Sahm
Mr. Michael G. Sakmar
Mr. Mark A. Salisbury
Ms. Eva L. Salmons
Ms. Teresa Salome
Mr. & Mrs. Edward C. Sanderbeck
Ms. Jane Sanderbeck
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Sanders
Mrs. Sandy Sangiorgio
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Sanker
Mr. & Mrs. Guido J. Santella
Rev. William Santre, TOR
Ms. Carol A. Saric
Mrs. Barbara B. Sarra
Ms. Patricia Savage
Mr. & Mrs. George Savine
Mrs. Dona J. Savine
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence M. Savino
Ms. Nancy Savino
Ms. Jolene Sawinski
Mr. & Mrs. Jay A. Saxe
Dr. & Mrs. Roger V. Scanlan
Mr. Raymond J. Scanlan
Mr. Vincent J. Scavone
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Schachtner
Mr. Thomas C. Schaedel
Mr. Regis W. Schall
Ms. Sandra K. Schandelmeier
Mr. Brian J. Scheeler
Mrs. Ann E. Scheeler
Mr. & Mrs. Hilary Schenk
Ms. Jane M. Scherden
Mrs. Jean L. Schiappa
Ms. Dorothy E. Schickling
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Schimminger
Mr. Carlton R. Schirm
Mr. Erik Schnaars
Mrs. Evelyn N. Schoch
Ms. Julia Schokker
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Scholl
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Schreffler
Mrs. Linda Schreiber
Mr. Rayford C. Schrock
Mr. Kerry D. Schultz
Mr. F. Edward Scott
Mrs. Deborah Scott
Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Searer
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Seasoltz
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Seasoltz
Ms. Kaitlin Seasoltz
Mrs. Roseanna Sebetich
Mrs. Amanda Sechrist
Mrs. Kathleen Sedlock
Mr. & Mrs. Edmond L. Seguin
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Sell
Mr. C. Frank Sellers
Mr. & Mrs. Alex J. Seltzer
Ms. Amy Seltzer
Mr. Steven S. Seltzer

Mr. Kenneth F. Semelsberger
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy P. Servello
Ms. Jacqueline Sesso
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Settimio
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Severson
Mr. Thomas F. Sgriccia
Ms. Joanne E. Shafer
Mrs. Renna Shaffer
Mr. & Mrs. Lance T. Shaner
Mr. Gerald M. Shaner
Ms. Susan Sharer
Mr. Patrick Shaughnessey
Mr. & Mrs. Donald E. Shawver
Mr. Kevin V. Sheedy
Mrs. Brigid Sheedy
Mrs. Mary A. Sheedy
Mrs. Sherry L. Sheehan
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Shellenberger
Ms. Mary T. Shelly
Ms. Norma L. Shenkle
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Shepps
Mr. James M. Sheridan
Ms. Barbara Sherlock
Mr. Dale C. Sherman
Ms. Nancy Sherry
Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Shetrom
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Shevenock
Mr. & Mrs. George L. Shevenock
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Shevenock
Mrs. Dorothy A. Shields
Mrs. Kathleen J. Shiffler
Mrs. Susan K. Shildt
Ms. Cheryl L. Shipe
Ms. Madaline Shirk
Ms. Terriann Shoemaker
Mr. Herbert F. Shoenfelt
Mr. J. Douglas Shook
Mrs. Cheryl E. Shope
Ms. Genevieve M. Shope
Ms. Michelle Shovlin
Mr. & Mrs. William Showalter, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul H. Showers
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Shrift
Mrs. Melissa J. Shugarts
Mrs. Kay Sichler
Mr. & Mrs. Harry K. Sickler, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Sieg
Mr. Skip Sigel
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Siggins
Ms. Roberta Sigrist
Mrs. Eleanor C. Simm
Mr. Donald E. Simmons
Mr. Edward J. Simon, II
Mrs. Lois Simone
Mr. Michael L. Simpson
Mrs. Cindy L. Simpson
Mr. Jack Sinclair
Mrs. Marguaret Sinclair
Mr. & Mrs. William Sindorf
Ms. Nancy C. Sinesi
Ms. Darlene A. Sinisi
Mr. David Sisko

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy P. Sissler
Mr. John D. Sisto
Mrs. Joan Skarada
Mrs. Barbara Skinner
Ms. Connie W. Skvir
Mr. & Mrs. Philip B. Sky
Mr. Frank Slenker
Ms. Amber Slep
Mr. Robert D. Slobodnik
Hon. Judge & Mrs. D. Brooks Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Gary W. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Smith
Mr. & Mrs. R. Leroy Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Smith
Mr. Bruce Smith
Mr. Richard L. Smith
Mr. Thomas R. Smith
Mrs. Christine A. Smith
Mrs. Janis Smith
Mrs. Jennifer Smith
Mrs. Mary J. Smith
Mrs. Twila Smith
Ms. Alice M. Smith
Ms. Ashley Smith
Ms. Carol J. Smith
Ms. Sally S. Smith
Mrs. Maureen C. Smithe
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Smithmyer
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Smucker
Mr. & Mrs. Richard D. Smyers
Ms. Dawn E. Snare
Ms. Marjorie J. Snare
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Snook
Ms. Terri Snowberger
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley G. Snyder
Mrs. Doris J. Snyder
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Sobieski
Ms. Eileen H. Solomon
Ms. Elaine Solomon
Mr. & Mrs. William Sommer
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Songer, II
Mrs. Lois Sorensen
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. Sossong
Ms. Marianne P. Sottile
Ms. Lisa Spahr
Mrs. Doreen Spargo
Ms. Deborah L. Speaks
Ms. Louise P. Speck
Mr. Robert F. Sposito
Mrs. Lilia J. Sprankle
Mrs. Marcelline S. Sprankle
Ms. Rose R. Springman
Mrs. Mary J. Sprouse
Mrs. Laura Staines-Bair
Mrs. Norma L. Stake
Ms. Anna L. Stapleton
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. States
Mr. & Mrs. Paul R. Statler
Mr. & Mrs. Doyle G. Stauffer
Mr. & Mrs. Paul C. Stauffer, III
Mr. Sanford Stauffer

Mrs. Anna E. Stayer
Mrs. Lynda S. Stayer
Ms. Kathy L. Steel
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen J. Stefanon
Mrs. Rose Stefanon
Mr. Kenneth H. Stehley, Sr.
Mr. Alois M. Steinbugl
Mr. Stephen P. Steinbugl
Ms. Tracy Steinbugl
Ms. Carolyn M. Stenger
Ms. Heather Stepanski
Ms. Hazel Stephenson
Mr. & Mrs. Marty A. Stern
Ms. Vera M. Stern
Mrs. Geraldine F. Stevens
Mrs. Sandra M. Stevens
Mrs. Barbara J. Stevenson
Mr. & Mrs. Denny Stewart
Mrs. Gloria P. Stewart
Mrs. Grace O. Stewart
Mr. Randall Stiffler
Mrs. Florence M. Stiffler
Ms. Julie L. Stiffler
Mrs. Josephine A. Stitt
Mrs. Allison Stockley
Ms. Joyce A. Stoehr
Ms. Shirley E. Stoltz
Mr. & Mrs. James V. Stone
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Stoner, Jr.
Mr. James Stotsky
Mr. & Mrs. Lee O. Stover
Mr. & Mrs. Lester E. Stover
Mrs. Linda Stover
Mrs. Sherry E. Strait
Mrs. Joanne M. Straw
Mr. Roger Strayer
Mr. & Mrs. Mark E. Strishock
Mrs. Linda L. Strobert
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Strong
Mr. & Mrs. Jimmy Strong
Mr. & Mrs. Larry E. Strong
Mrs. Anne Strong
Mrs. Patricia A. Strouse
Mrs. Joan E. Strunack
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Stuart, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew J. Stuckey
Mrs. Betty J. Stuckey
Mrs. Sarah Stuver
Mrs. Andrea L. Styers
Ms. Heidi Suhr
Miss Theresa M. Sukala
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel E. Sullivan, Jr.
Mr. Sanford T. Summerville
Mrs. Phyllis Sunderland
Mrs. Lelia W. Suomela
Mr. Joseph B. Suter
Mr. & Mrs. D. M. Suttmiller
Mr. & Mrs. Teddy L. Swab
Ms. Patricia L. Swanger
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Swanson
Mrs. Gloria Sweeney
Ms. Jacqueline Sweeney

Ms. Vicki C. Sweitzer
Dr. Amy Swindell-Cummings and

Mr. Timothy J. Cummings
Ms. Verna C. Swope-Martin
Dr. & Mrs. John T Symons
Mrs. Barbara A. Szczechowicz
Mrs. Kristen L. Taddei
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Takacs
Ms. Delores F. Tate
Ms. Laura J. Tate
Mr. & Mrs. Newton C. Taylor
Mr. Ken Tedora
Mrs. Connie L. Teeter
Mrs. Christine L. Templeton
Mrs. Sharon M. Tennis
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Thatcher
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Mark E. Thomas
Mr. Daniel M. Thomas
Mr. John J. Thomas
Mrs. Vera W. Thomas
Ms. Lynne P. Thomas
Mr. Allen L. Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey W. Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Thompson
Mr. Donald Thompson
Mr. Gary Thompson
Mr. Raymond P. Thompson
Mrs. Joan Thompson
Mrs. Sharon K. Thompson
Ms. Dawn M. Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Thorpe
Ms. Debbie Tilson
Mr. Randall Tipmore
Mr. George A. Toth
Ms. Jeanne K. Trelogan-Nutter
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Tremblay
Mrs. Marie Tremel
Ms. Christine S. Triest
Mrs. Thelma M. Triplette
Mr. William H. Trippler
Mrs. Carol L. Tromm
Mr. & Mrs. Christian A. Tronzo
Ms. Stephanie Trude
Ms. Tina L. Tully
Mrs. Paulette A. Turano
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Turcovsky
Ms. Patricia A. Turnbaugh
Mrs. Jennie M. Turner
Ms. Celeste A. Twardon
Mr. & Mrs. Walter R. Uhlig
Mr. & Mrs. Foster G. Ulrich, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Henry A. Ulrich, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Umstead
Ms. Margaret M. Urban
Ms. Ronna Urbanek
Mrs. Catherine A. Van Alstyne
Mr. Keith Van Blargan
Mr. & Mrs. James W. Van Buren
Rev. & Mrs. Robert H. Van Natta
Mr. Gerry Van Veenendaal
Mr. John S. Vancas

Ms. Kelly VanOrmer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert B. Vasbinder
Ms. Ruth Vaughan
Mrs. Theresa G. Vaughn
Ms. Fran Vaughn
Mrs. Dianne Vellner
Ms. Cathy Ventre
Mr. William J. Vigne
Ms. Shirley A. Vinosky
Mr. Harry Vipond
Mr. Scott F. Vogel
Mrs. Helen Von Stein
Ms. Nancy C. Votano
Mr. Paul J. Vrabel
Mrs. Joyce A. Vukmanic
Ms. Frances M. Wachnicki
Mrs. Barbara R. Wachter
Mrs. Debra A. Wade
Mr. & Mrs. Frank L. Wagner
Mr. & Mrs. Jack K. Wagner
Mrs. Susan K. Wagner
Ms. Katherine M. Wagner
Mrs. Sylvia Wahler
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wakefoose
Mr. Clayton E. Walk
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas G. Walker
Mr. Tom Walker
Mrs. Jennifer Walker
Ms. Jean S. Walker
Mr. David H. Walls
Mr. Howard P. Walters
Mrs. Ethel Walters
Ms. Denise A. Walters
Ms. Katie B. Walters
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Ward
Ms. Andrea M. Ward
Ms. Brandi Wargo
Mr. Leroy Wasson
Mrs. Patricia M. Watson
Ms. Lynn M. Watt
Ms. Christine E. Watts
Ms. Kathy M. Watts
Ms. Kathleen Wazybok
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn C. Weaver
Mr. Douglass P. Weaver
Ms. Marilyn M. Weaver
Mrs. Anna M. Webb
Ms. Patricia Webb
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Webber
Mrs. Mary T. Weber
Ms. Debra Weber
Ms. Linda Weber
Ms. Meredith A. Weber
Ms. Antionette Weidel
Ms. Lynne Weidel
Ms. Nancy A. Weidel
Ms. Rosemary Weidmann
Ms. Annette D. Weindler
Ms. Emily Weiner
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Weissberger
Ms. Arlene Weller
Ms. Diane L. Wellons

Mr. Kenneth H. Wertz, III
Mrs. Jacklin L. Wertz
Ms. Ashley Weston
Mr. Douglas M. Westover
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Weyandt
Mr. Robert Weyandt
Ms. Kimberly Weyant
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Wharton
Mr. Thomas H. Wheeland
Mr. & Mrs. Jay B. Whipkey
Ms. Connie M. Whisner
Mr. & Mrs. Harry R. White
Mr. & Mrs. Jay S. White
Mr. Dennis R. White
The Rev. Dr. Howard W. White, Jr.
Mr. Gary Whitfield
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Whiting
Mrs. Peggy A. Whittington
Mr. John N. Wiberg
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Wible
Ms. Nancy C. Wicker
Mr. & Mrs. Edward C. Wigfield
Ms. Lori A. Wigfield
Ms. M. Elaine Wiggin
Mrs. Laura Wiley
Mrs. Catherine S. Wilk
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Wilkinson
Mrs. Betty J. Wilkinson
Mr. & Mrs. William S. Willey
Mr. Robert E. Williams
Mrs. Joan M. Williams
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Willnecker
Mr. Timothy Wills
Ms. Eleanor J. Wills
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel C. Wilson
Mr. Donald L. Wilson
Mr. Rodney M. Wilson
Mrs. Leslie P. Wilson
Mrs. Lorraine J. Wilson
Ms. Shelby A. Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Myron D. Wilt
Mr. Michael J. Wilt
Mr. Walter (Sam) S. Wilt
Ms. Kim M. Wilt
Mr. & Mrs. Harold L. Wine
Mr. James E. Wineland
Ms. Kay Ann Winkler
Ms. Kathleen M. Winter
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Winters
Mr. Ronald L. Wise
Ms. Jessie L. Wise
Mr. Gerald Wiser
Mrs. Betty Marie Wiser
Ms. Janice E. Wisner
Mr. Justin Wisor
Ms. Natalie M. Witt
Ms. Arlene J. Wojno
Dr. Jonathan Wolf
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Wolf
Mr. Henry J. Wolf, Jr.
Mrs. Shelly Wolf
Mr. Edward J. Wolfe

Mrs. Doris Wolfe
Ms. Shelva J. Wolfe
Mrs. Patricia F. Wolford
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Wolgemuth
Ms. Grace B. Wood
Mrs. June G. Woodring
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Woodrow, Jr.
Mr. John R. Woods
Mrs. Julia S. Woods
Mrs. Roseann M. Woodward
Mr. Carl R. Workman
Mr. Frank S. Wozniak, Jr.
Mrs. Vanessa V. Wozniak
Mr. & Mrs. Walter H. Wright
Mrs. Phyllis B. Wright
Ms. Sherrill Wylie
Mr. Travis P. Yahner
Mrs. Ann M. Yartin
Mr. James Yeager
Mrs. Wanda M. Yingling
Ms. Karen L. Yocum
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Yoder
Ms. Kathryn M. Yoder
Mrs. Naomi R. Yon
Mrs. Ardelle Yoo
Dr. Stephanie Young
Mr. & Mrs. Travis B. Young
Mr. William R. Young
Ms. Florence E. Young
Ms. Jill Young
Ms. Peggy J. Young
Mrs. Gina M. Zabrosky
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond J. Zadzilko
Mr. & Mrs. David F. Zakrzwski
Mr. Jim Zalno
Mr. Ron Zalno
Ms. Mary Margaret Zang
Mr. W. Robert Zaph
Ms. Ashley L. Zeak
Mr. David Ziegler
Mr. & Mrs. Perry A. Zilka
Dr. & Mrs. A. Leonard Zimmerman
Mrs. Ilissa Zimmerman and

Mr. Scott Glass
Ms. Catherine P. Zimmerman
Ms. Lisa K. Zimmerman
Mr. John N. Zitzlsperger
Mr. Paul Zolna
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Zook
Ms. Nancy Zook
Mr. Michael Zupon
Mrs. Rita V. Zupon
Mrs. Sondra R. Zupon
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LIGHTS 
OF LOVE

Home Nursing Agency

for Hospice & 
Grief Services

The Home Nursing Agency Foundation’s Lights of Love event helps us 
to remember and honor our loved ones during the holiday season. This 
special tribute event invites you to “shine your own special light”. 

In addition to our live trees, check out the interactive virtual trees at 
www.homenursingagency.com where you can select a virtual star and 
make a tribute gift with special dedication online. All donations from 
Lights of Love benefit the greatest needs in our hospice and grief services 
programs. 

For the past four years, Home Nursing Agency has enlightened the dark 
winter skies with blue lights for grief services and white lights for hospice 
and eased the burden of many in our care – but only through YOUR 
support. If you have supported this event in the past, thank you! We invite 
you to continue your remembrances and dedications again this year.

JOIN IN YOUR COMMUNITY’S LIGHTING CELEBRATION!
Monday, November 23rd at 5:30 p.m.
Enjoy light refreshments and holiday carols.
Visit www.homenursingagency.com for a list of locations.


